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CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.)

Will the Planning

Committee meeting please come to order?

15

Let the record show that we have

16

Committee Vice-Chair Michael Molina, Members

17

Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson and Nishiki.

18

Excused are Chair Kawano, Vice Chair Kane and

19

Councilmember Hokama.

20

From Administration, we have Richard

21

Minatoya, Deputy Corporation Counsel; we also

22

have our staff, Legislative Analyst Wayne

23

Boteilho and our Committee Secretary Camille

24

Sakamoto.

25

have Mr. Bill Medeiros who is the, our GIS

From the Administration also we
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1

guru.

Thank you for being here, Bill.

2

You're representing the Planning Department

3

or Managing Director?

4

MR. MEDEIROS:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

Okay.

7

Department of Management.
Okay.

Department of Management.

Thank you.
Mr. Miskae, are you going to represent

8

the Planning Department and the Long Range

9

Division?

10

MR. MISKAE:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

12
13
14
15
16

If you wish.
Yeah, if you would come down here,

I'd appreciate it.
ITEM NO. 3:
ITEM NO. 5:

Thank you.

WAILUKU-KAHULUI COMMUNITY PLAN
(C.C. 93-127)
TECHNICAL STUDIES

CHAIR TAVARES:

All right.

(C.C. 93-510)

We have some people

17

signed up for testimony, to give testimony.

18

If you wish to give testimony, please come

19

down to the desk and sign up with our

20

secretary and our rules are normal.

21

three minutes to give your testimony.

22

have a minute to conclude or if you cannot

23

finish in your first three minutes, you may

24

come back for an additional three minutes

25

after everyone else has testified.

You have
You
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5
Also we'd like to remind everyone to

2

please turn off or put on silent mode any

3

pagers or cell phones that may interrupt the

4

proceedings.

5

consideration.

6

Okay.

I thank you for that

Members, any announcements

7

before we start the testimony?

8

you.

9

Okay.

Thank

The first person to testify, James

10

Chester will be followed by John Hoxie.

11

remember.

12

record.

13
14

And

Everyone, state your name for the

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
MR. CHESTER:

Good afternoon, Ms. Chair, Committee

15

Members, my name is James Chester and I

16

represent the members of ILWU under Willie

17

Tennison.

18

My request is that you reconsider the

19

A&B's Matrix Items 33, 34 into the Wailuku-

20

Kahului Community Plan.

21

are contiguous to an existent industrial and

22

commercial uses and will therefore avoid

23

urban sprawl.

24

The proposed areas

During the last six years we've seen a

25

major reduction in underdeveloped light
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1

industrial lands, 129 to 36 acres in Wailuku-

2

Kahului area.

3

range planned acreage for future use in Dairy

4

Road corridor servicing both the harbor and

5

the airport.

6

And A&B like to provide long

Please reconsider A&B's request for

7

reinclusion into the Wailuku-Kahului CAC

8

plan.

Thank you very much.

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any questions for Mr.

10

Chester?

All right.

Seeing none, thank you

11

very much.

12

MR. CHESTER:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14
15

Thank you.
The next to testify is John Hoxie.

He will be followed by Chubby Vicens.
MR. HOXIE:

Thank you, Chairman -- Chairperson

16

Tavares.

17

Hoxie.

18

Operations for HC&S.

19

support of A&B Properties' request for

20

expansion of the Kahului industrial area to

21

include Matrix 33 and 34.

22

Good afternoon my name is John

I am vice president of Farming
I'm testifying today in

These lands are not high yielding

23

agricultural lands and their use for

24

expansion of the business park will not

25

impact HC&S operations.

This area reflects a
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1

natural extension of the A&B project and we

2

support this request.

3
4

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

Any questions, Members?

Thank you, Mr. Hoxie.

5
6

Thank you.

Okay.

Mr. Vicens to be followed by Mr.

Pestana.
MR. VICENS:

Good afternoon, Chair Tavares, Members

8

of the Planning Committee.

My name is Chubby

9

Vicens and I represent A&B Properties here on

10

Maui and I would like to speak on behalf of

11

Matrix Items 33 and 34 under your PC3

12

designation.

13

The Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan

14

Includes the following:

15

provide industrial growth opportunities

16

through the expansion of existing industrial

17

centers associated with the airport and

18

harbor in Wailuku and Kahului.

19

Economic objective,

It may be almost two years ago there

20

was a statement made based on a 1993 GIS

21

study that there were approximately 129 acres

22

of land that A&B owned in the Kahului area

23

that was either undeveloped or unsold.

Our

24

records today reflect that there is about

25

23.7 acres of land in that corridor that is
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1

in inventory only, so therefore there's about

2

100 acre distinction between what was

3

previously noted and what is on there today.

4

The Council has always asked the

5

community, the developers to plan long range,

6

and be aware of what's going to happen 10,

7

15, 20 years down the road.

8

this is our plan.

9

And actually

Matrix Items 33 and 34 represents 143

10

acre parcel directly behind Maui Business

11

Park and a 34 acre parcel directly behind

12

Costco and, and K-Mart.

13

been designated for future light industrial

14

use.

15

And these areas have

As Mr. Hoxie pointed out, the area that

16

is proposed for expansion is in a very low

17

yield area where the yields of the cane lands

18

are giving about 50 percent of the yields in

19

other areas, so from the perspective of the

20

plantation, they would prefer that we stay in

21

this particular corridor.

22
23

The, the design as I passed out several
weeks ago to all, to all nine members of the

24

Committee shows a map in there that indicates

25

where these properties are.

They're
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1

highlighted in yellow and each member

2

received a copy from the harbor to the Dairy

3

Road corridor.

4

your serious consideration to be included in

5

the Wailuku, Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan,

6

and that's all.

And we would like to ask for

7

We are not asking for zoning, we're not

8

asking for community amendments, we're asking

9

that we be included so that we can plan long

10

term.

11

MR. BOTEILHO:

12

MR. VICENS:

Three minutes.

And we hope that this group will take

13

our request seriously and, and pass this back

14

into the community plan.

15

for your attention.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you very much

Thank you.

17

for Mr. Vicens?

18

available in case there --

19

MR. VICENS:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21
22

I thank you.

Will you be

Yes.
-- are questions later as we get to

those matrixes?
MR. VICENS:

Any questions

Yes.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MR. VICENS:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Okay.

Next to testify is John
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Pestana to be followed by Ken Ota.
MR. PESTANA:

Thank you Chairperson, Council

3

Members.

I'd like to -- I'm here.

My name

4

is John Pestana.

5

myself and I would like to read this letter

6

that I handed out to each member here.

I'm here representing

7

I am humbly asking that the above

8

subject property be changed from agricultural

9

to single family.

I previously tried to farm

10

the property by growing palm trees but the

11

economy, competition and the cost of watering

12

on sandy soil area was not working out.

13

I turned to my family and asked them if

14

they would like to join me in subdividing --

15

join me in a subdividing for our family use.

16

We went before the Planning Commission

17

and our request -- with our request and we

18

were approved.

19

property on the east side is a single family

20

subdivision, and the property that adjoins us

21

on the north side has asked to change to

22

single family and were approved by the

The property adjoining our

23

Planning Committee, and we are presently

24

waiting for -- and they are presenting

25

waiting for the final Council approval.
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1

I thank you in advance for my

2

consideration of my request and I remain

3

sincerely.

Thank you.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Any questions for Mr. Pestana?

5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

8

MR. PESTANA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yes.

Mr. Nishiki?
You see that map there?

Yes, sir.
Can you point to me the

10

property that you said got rezoned, is that

11

Ige?

12

MR. PESTANA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

14

Yes.
Okay.

And then yours is

the purple, the green?

15

MR. PESTANA:

Yes, sir, this.

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

17

MR. PESTANA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

The green?

This.

Okay.

Okay.

Thank you.

Any other questions?

Mr.

20

Nishiki, we can, we can also bring him back

21

for questions when we get to that matrix.

22

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24
25

Okay.

I know.
Thank you, Mr. Pestana.

Ken Ota to be followed by John Henry.
MR. OTA:

Good afternoon, Chair and Council
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1

Members.

2

representing Irrigation Systems.

3

support of The matrix 33 -- 34 and 34.

4

kind of give you a history.

5

presently at the first phase of Kahului

6

Industrial Park, I guess it's Maui Business

7

Park.

8
9

My name is Ken Ota and I'm
I'm in
I'll

We're located

We've been there for about five years.
Some of the reasons why we went into

that park was A&B provided a well-planned

10

industrial park.

More importantly, the

11

location suits our business.

12

We do a lot of business outer islands

13

and it helps being close to the airport and

14

also the harbors.

15

common to our island standpoint.

16

business, I'd like to see in the future the

17

long range planning industrial parks closer

18

to that area.

19

It helps us be competitive
In doing

For irrigation systems, we'd like to

20

have an opportunity in the long run for our

21

growth to expand and have available space.

22

If we can relocate in that area, but I ask

23

you for your support.

24
25

CHAIR TAVARES:
one.

Thank you.

Any questions for Mr. Ota?

I have

How, how big a parcel are you on right
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13

now?
MR. PESTANA:

We have six parcels so it's a little

under three acres.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

further?

6

MR. OTA:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

10

And you're looking to expand

Yes.

8
9

Okay.

Thank you.

Okay.

Mr. John Henry to be followed by

Jack Thompson.
MR. HENRY:

Hello, Council Members, thank you very

11

much for having me in today.

John Henry.

12

I'm quite impressed with your map over here.

13

Good stuff.

14

I'm a resident of the Waiolani

15

Community Association actually in Waiolani,

16

Waikapu area.

17

front of you showing a letter from myself and

18

also if you look at the education page Edward

19

Omine also wrote a nice letter in favor of a

20

park -- We have a property as you enter into

You should have a handout in

21

the Waiolani subdivision off Piilani Highway,

22

right now it's about a six, six acre parcel.

23

We have an opportunity to purchase this

24

property through the County and make it a

25

park is what we'd like to see happen.
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1

They're trying to put a subdivision in there

2

right now with 22 homes with ohana units, so

3

it doesn't really fit into the community as

4

we have already established.

5

We do not have a park on our side of

6

the highway, on the mountainside of the

7

highway.

8

Community Center area, but our children would

9

like to cross over that State highway to get

10

There is one in the Waikapu

into the park area.

11

So what we'd like to do is if we could

12

have the County purchase that property under

13

ag where it's established at right now.

14

Hopefully we can get that area and then put a

15

park in.

16

park rather than a very active park.

17

We'd like to see it as a passive

And we had Pat Matsui came into our,

18

came to a meeting at my residence last week.

19

We had about 40 members of the community show

20

up.

And he sort of let us believe that they,

21

that Parks was not interested in going that

22

Direction:

23

different piece of property.

24

we have enough community support, especially

25

in our community, that we'd like to see it on

They wanted to purchase a
But I believe
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1

our side of the highway rather than the

2

parcel that the County's trying to or that

3

Pat was trying to lead us into the direction,

4

a different direction.

5

You'll see about 50 signatures on here

6

also from people in our community that are in

7

favor.

8
9

Do you have the (_____)

That's, this is the section we'd like
to see the park here brought in.

The blue

10

section across the street is, I believe, what

11

they're suggesting and they'd like to make it

12

not a passive park but what I've heard from

13

the plans already that the present owners of

14

the property, the present owners of this

15

property here are suggesting (_____) this

16

here and then making it not a passive park

17

but a very active park, and we would like to

18

try to keep it as low profile as we can.

19

Any questions or --

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

MR. HENRY:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23
24
25

Okay.

You're done?

Thank you.
Any questions for John?

Go ahead,

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I wanted to thank you for

coming forward and I know that we've been
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1

looking at this area.

2

to get all, you know, let's say the entire

3

acreage because of some financial constraints

4

or whatever, would it be possible, you know,

5

to at least consider purchasing a portion of

6

that area then?

7

MR. HENRY:

If it's not possible

We'd be glad whatever we can get.

8

Little bit of history on the background:

9

Brewer was the original owners of the

A
C.

10

property and when we purchased our property,

11

we were led to believe by C. Brewer that this

12

would be a park coming in.

13

were able to purchase our homes after we

14

already put down our deposits, it had been

15

changed, the rules had been changed.

16

we would like to still have a park there.

17

By the time we

And so

Not any negative response towards C.

18

Brewer, that's sort of under the water right

19

now, but we just, we need a park in that area

20

and somewhere where our kids can ride their

21

bicycles and, and play at.

22

with part of the property, yes.

23

Anne.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

But we'd be happy
Yes, Jo

And the, I know that

there's another subdivision or a little
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1

smaller 38-home subdivision that would be to

2

the left of that area right, right in that

3

area.

4

know, meet with Mr. Miyazono and, you know,

5

if this becomes a committee item in my

6

committee, in my Parks committee, to see what

7

the possibilities would be to maybe take some

8

of the park assessment and see what we could

9

do?

10

MR. HENRY:

Would you be willing to at least, you

That would be way in our favor for our

11

community.

12

going that direction at all.

13

willing to do whatever it takes and come down

14

and spend time.

15

I can't see any negativeness to
We would be

I know in the past there's been mention

16

that there hasn't been much community

17

support.

18

deal, why come down and testify, but now we

We thought it was sort of a done

19

find that maybe we'll have a chance.

20

like to keep going the way in support, yes.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

We'd

I really appreciate and I

22

know several of the people called in and said

23

they could not be here because they're

24

working but they support it.

25

much.

Thank you very
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1

MR. HENRY:

Thank you.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Appreciate it.

Any other questions?
Thank you.

Mr. Nishiki?

Can you point

5

to the property that Brewer told you was

6

going to be a park?

7
8
9

And this was told of you when you
purchased the property?
MR. HENRY:

Correct.

It's interesting, when we

10

purchased the property, it was on a lottery

11

system.

12

We had 200 some people signed up for the

13

lottery to buy the homes.

14

There's only so many lots available.

When we went into our sales meeting

15

with our sales reps there selling the

16

property, they had told us this parcel would

17

be a partner with, C. Brewer is looking at

18

building a park in here.

That was possibly

19

ten months before the homes were built that

20

we put our money down on it.

21

month period, it had changed.

22

And in that ten

And even some of the owners when they

23

got their homes in still thought it was going

24

to be a park.

25

later that the plans had changed.

They didn't find out until
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Brewer represented to you

2

at the time of the sale that you would have a

3

park there?

4
5
6

MR. HENRY:

That was what their direction was,

correct.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

And am I to understand that

7

every signature here on this petition are of

8

people that live in the subdivision, Waiolani

9

subdivision?

10

MR. HENRY:

That's correct.

Most of them are

11

owners.

I believe there's only two renters

12

that are in the, that are there.

13

know.

I can't designate which ones those

14

are.

The only ones I had that refused to

15

sign or preferred not to sign were friends of

16

the owners, and I can understand that.

17

people we met at home were in favor of a park

I don't

But

18

coming in.

19

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?
Thank you, Madame Chair.

John,

22

were you given any written documentation from

23

Brewer that said --

24

MR. HENRY:

I wish.

25

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

-- there's going to be a park?
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MR. HENRY:

20
No, sir, we sure didn't.

It was total

good suggestions on their part.

3

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

4

MR. HENRY:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Yes, sir.
John, what did -- Can you go over

6

again what Patrick Matsui told you in the

7

meeting?

8

MR. HENRY:

We, we had it at my residence and he

9

asked if the owner Scott and Haunani could

10

attend the meeting, and I thought it proper

11

that they could attend.

12

What they presented to us, first of

13

all, presented to our community what our

14

plans were trying to get the park with the

15

County.

16

guaranteed that we will have this property

17

here if the owners of this property were

Mr. Matsui said that it's almost

18

allowed to build homes, that they, that the

19

County can guarantee that we will have this

20

property.

21

the County, she said nothing is guaranteed.

22

But he was trying to lead us more in this

23

direction here because we'll have their money

24

and these people's money to build this

25

property.

One of the ladies that works for

It'd be nice but still it would
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21

just be better if they could do it.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

MR. HENRY:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Yes.
Yeah.

And there are no done deals

5

until the Mayor signs an ordinance by the

6

way.

7

MR. HENRY:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

10

I'm finding that out.

Thanks.

Mr. Nishiki?
Yeah.

I, I'm surprised

that, what's his name, Matsui?

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, Patrick Matsui.

12

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

13

MR. HENRY:

14

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

He told you that?

That's correct.
So in other words, he was

15

asking for your backing for that parcel that

16

Brewer said was going to be a park because he

17

said that that developer would help him --

18

MR. HENRY:

Correct, the developer --

19

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

20

MR. HENRY:

-- put in a park?

The developer has spent much time

21

working with the Parks Department or these

22

people in the Parks Department already trying

23

to be good will neighbors by finding this

24

property so that they can get their property

25

here.

And I, I was expecting Mr. Matsui to
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1

come in and listen to us and give us some

2

direction.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

MR. HENRY:

Right.

He ended upcoming in saying, "You folks

5

should go my way rather than what you're

6

hoping to go," and, and I was taking a little

7

bit of offense to that but we listened to him

8

and we thought it was a fair thing to do.

9
10
11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

So -Sorry that we have pushy

bureaucrats.

12

MR. HENRY:

But he was nice.

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

That's all right.

So just so we understand, he was

15

referring to what looks at Parcel 22 as the

16

park?

17

MR. HENRY:

That's correct.

He said that would be

18

a guaranteed thing if, if this property was

19

to become residential, this one here between

20

the two of them their money would purchase

21

that property.

22
23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

I'm sure we'll get into a

very interesting discussion --

24

MR. HENRY:

All right.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

-- as we get to this item.

Thank
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1

you.

2

not, thank you, John.

3
4
5

Any other questions for John Henry?

Okay.

Mr. Jack Thompson and Jack will

be followed by Ed Reinhardt.
MR. THOMPSON:

Good afternoon.

I'm Jack Thompson

6

and I'm here representing Spreckelsville

7

Community Association.

8
9

If

And just to remind you, I'm, for the
last several years we as an association have

10

been requesting that we be redistricted to

11

the Paia-Haiku Community plans from the

12

Wailuku-Kahului plan and I'm happy to see

13

that that is a recommended proposal here.

14

case you've forgotten, you have in your

15

records, I'm sure, the requests from the

In

16

Haiku community and from the Paia community

17

to have Spreckelsville transferred into that,

18

that zone.

19

So I'm just here to thank you for, for

20

what you have already done and, and ask for

21

your continued support now that it's

22

decision-making time.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MR. THOMPSON:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.
Any questions for Jack?

And Jack,
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1

you realize that already did pass from

2

committee?

3

MR. THOMPSON:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

No, I didn't.
Oh, okay.

That part, that concern

5

regarding Spreckelsville moving to the

6

Paia-Haiku District has already passed out of

7

this Committee and we're just dealing with

8

the leftover ones.

9

MR. THOMPSON:

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11
12

All right.
Thank you.

Thank you.
Okay.

Ed Reinhardt to

be followed by Ruben Aguas.
MR. REINHARDT:

Committee Chair Tavares, Members of

13

the Planning Committee, good afternoon.

14

name is Ed Reinhardt, President of Maui

15

Electric Company.

My

I have a written statement

16

which I'll read.

17

it.

18

I gave the Clerk a copy of

I'm here today to share Maui Electric's

19

support of Alexander & Baldwin's request of

20

reintroducing Matrix Items 33 and 34 into the

21

Wailuku-Kahului Community plan.

22

MECO has existing facilities within

23

these areas and we have worked with A&B to

24

plan and develop these areas to meet their

25

electrical demands as well as to minimize any
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impact to our facilities.
We also believe that as Maui grows even

3

at a smart growth pace, there will, there

4

will always be a need for commercial and

5

industrial uses similar to those in existence

6

or adjacent to these surrounding areas.

7

request by A&B ensures them to be in a better

8

position to meet these demands.

9

This

Thank you for this opportunity to speak

10

today and again MECO is in favor of A&B's

11

request to reintroduce Matrix Items 33 and 34

12

into the Wailuku-Kahului Community plan.

13

Thank you.

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you, Mr. Reinhardt.

Any

15

questions for Ed?

If not, thank you.

16

MR. REINHARDT:

Thank you.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

18
19

Ruben Aguas to be followed

by Ryan MacPherson.
MR. AGUAS:

Good afternoon, Committee Members.

20

name is Reuben Aguas and I represent the

21

Carpenter's Union.

22

My

I am here to ask for your

23

reconsideration of A&B's Matrix Item 33 and

24

34 for inclusion into the Wailuku-Kahului

25

Community Plan.

These two areas totaling 177
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1

acres are part of a long range commitment A&B

2

is willing to make to ensure economic

3

viability of Wailuku and Kahului by making

4

available light industrial parcels for future

5

growth in the Dairy Road corridor.

6

Long range planning is vital to the

7

success to any community and these lands are

8

close to both the airport and the harbor

9

exactly where business, businesses want and

10

need to be.

11

for Matrix Items 33 and 34 as requested at

12

this time.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

It's thoughtful reconsideration

Mahalo.

Thank you.

Any questions for

14

Ruben?

15

much for being here.

16
17
18

Okay.

Okay.

Seeing none, thank you very

Ryan MacPherson to be followed

by Micah Moore.
MR. MacPHERSON:

Good afternoon.

My name is Ryan

19

MacPherson.

I support the Matrix Item, the

20

Matrix Items 33 and 34's inclusion to the

21

Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan.

22

A&B Properties are -- have proven

23

themselves to be quality developers and have

24

a long history by providing -- a long history

25

of success in Maui by providing work for the
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS

PC 2/28/02

27

1

community.

2

Items 33 and 34 back into the CAC plan.

3

Thank you.

4
5

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

Thank you.

Any questions for Ryan?

If not, thanks very much.

6
7

I urge you to reinclude Matrix

Okay.

Micah Moore will be followed by

William Kamai.
MR. MOORE:

Good afternoon, Committee Members, my

9

name is Micah Moore and I am here to speak in

10

favor of reintroducing Matrix System Items 33

11

and 34 back into Wailuku-Kahului Community

12

Plan.

13

A&B needs, needs to be able to make

14

long range plans for their projects and I

15

hope you will allow them to include in the

16

Wailuku-Kahului plan.

17
18
19

Thank you for your kind considerations.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

And it's Micah, is that

your --

20

MR. MOORE:

Micah.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MR. MOORE:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Micah?

Yeah.
I know a Micah also so I'm sorry.

24

I mispronounced it.

25

Okay.

Any questions for Micah?

Thank you.
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William Kamai will be followed by

Christina Hemming.
MR. KAMAI:

Aloha and good afternoon, Chairperson

4

Tavares, Planning Committee Members, my name

5

is William Kamai.

6

I'd like to ask the Planning Committee

7

to reconsider Matrix Items 33 and 34 into the

8

Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan.

9

conditions will be addressed.

Traffic

A light

10

industrial park is planned for long term

11

future to help Maui's businesses grow and

12

prosper, so please reconsider these matrix

13
14
15

items.

Thank you.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any questions here?

If

not, thank you very much, William.

16

Christina Hemming to be followed by the

17

last person signed up to testify, Brian

18

Cremer or Cremer.

19

who wishes to testify, please come and sign

20

up now because we'll be closing testimony

21

after the last testifier.

22
23

If there is anyone else

Go ahead, Christina.
MS. HEMMING:

Good afternoon.

My name is Christina

24

Hemming.

I just want to make sure Matrix

25

Item Number 38 has already been passed into
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the Paia-Haiku community?
CHAIR TAVARES:

Committee --

4

MS. HEMMING:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

Council.

7
8
9

It -- Yes, it's passed out of

MS. HEMMING:

All right.

Great.

-- for consideration by the full

Thank you.

Well, then I'll just

limit my testimony to some of the issues.
One issue with the community plan would

10

be in light of the C. Brewer land selloff, I

11

would like this Committee to please put in

12

restrictive language in the community plan

13

that supports long-term agriculture instead

14

of transfer, transfer of the property into

15

subdivisions.

16

like that the fake subdivision agricultural

17

type of use they, their ag zones but then

18

they put in subdivisions.

19

have restrictive language put in that would

20

prevent ag subdivisions and that the ag

21

subdivisions have to be concurrent with the

22

zoning, that there must be public meetings if

23

they wanted to pass it out of ag into

24

subdivisions.

25

So what I'm trying to say is

So I would like to

And that also I wanted to comment on
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1

the shoreline rules that you have.

2

14, there's on the bottom it says, "Interim

3

period prior to the completion of the coastal

4

erosion analysis rate.

5

hotel uses from 100 feet from sandy

6

shorelines and 75 feet from rocky shorelines

7

or 25 percent of the average lot depth,

8

whichever is greater."

9

On page

Multi-family and

This is the problem we're having with

10

Baldwin Beaches.

That's what Mr. Welch used

11

as his rationalization for creating the

12

average lot depth, so I'd actually prefer

13

it -- I would just encourage you to strike

14

out that last part of the sentence, 25

15

percent of the average lot depth whichever is

16

greater.

17

And the last thing I wanted to just

18

point out is one of the problems with Matrix

19

33 and 34 that was brought up I guess a year

20

or two ago in discussions was the master

21

drainage plan runoff near Kanaha Pond.

22

would like to encourage the Committee to

23

consider this already heavily polluted and

24

heavily impacted area of water next to the

25

sewer plant, and that we already have a lot

And I
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1

of industrial that's been zoned and passed

2

that has not been built out yet.

3

lot of open space that you think is open

4

space here in Kahului but it's actually

5

already been zoned out light industrial.

6

There's a

So to really take a careful look at the

7

best use of those very central areas to the

8

airport because it is the first thing that

9

tourists see when they get off the airplane

10

and we want to make a good impression.

11

thank you.

So

12
13

CHAIR TAVARES:

Christina?

14
15
16

Thank you.

Any questions for

If not, thank you very much.

Brian Cremer?

I'm sure you'll tell us

what the correct pronunciation is, right?
MR. CREMER:

Good afternoon, Council Members and

17

Chairperson Tavares, my name is Brian Cremer

18

and I represent the Laborers' Union, Local

19

368.

20

I'm here to speak in favor of

21

reintroducing Matrix Items 33 and 34 back

22

into the Wailuku-Community Plan, Wailuku-

23

Kahului Community Plan.

24

to make long range plans for their projects

25

and I hope you will allow them to be, to be

A&B needs to be able
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included in the Wailuku-Kahului plan.
I, I don't know if you folks have been

3

reading the newspaper lately and, and there's

4

a lot of talk about why the Unions get

5

involved with, with certain projects, and the

6

reason why is we feel that this is smart

7

growth long range planning and so, you know,

8

ensure stability within our, our industry.

9

So thank you again for your consideration.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Any questions

11

for Brian?

12

Sorry I murdered your name there.

13

If nothing further, thank you.

Is there anyone else who wishes to

14

testify at this point?

15

will formally close public testimony.

16
17

Okay.

If not, we

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
CHAIR TAVARES:

All right.

Members, we'll go down

18

the list of -- according to the matrix that

19

has been distributed to you.

20

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Madame Chairman?

Yes, Mr. Arakawa?
Yeah.

There's, there's one

23

area that I'd like to really look at that we

24

haven't looked at or we've already gone

25

through but it's changed considerably and
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1

that is the C. Brewer lands that are being

2

discussed currently.

3

I'd like to get a better idea of what

4

exactly is happening with all those

5

properties so we can see that.

6

clue what it is right now but I have read in

7

the paper that they're considering some kind

8

of a (____) to their properties, so just on

9

purpose, just on the basis of planning, I'd

10

like to see what that is if it's possible to

I have no

11
12
13
14

get that.
CHAIR TAVARES:

We'll try, we'll try to get

that information, Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

15
16

Okay.

Thank you.

MATRIX ITEM NO. 51, GRACE BIBLE CHURCH
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

The first Matrix Item listed

17

there is Grace Bible Church and if we could

18

have the folks representing Grace Bible.

19

know you didn't sign up to testify so maybe

20

you could just come to the podium and briefly

21

refresh our memories as to what your request

22

is.

23
24
25

I

And this is Pastor Edward Asato that
will be representing the church.
PASTOR ASATO:

And Jean Oyama is our Projects

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS

PC 2/28/02
1

34

Coordinator who is with me.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

PASTOR ASATO:

4
5

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you Council Members and

Chairperson.
We purchased a few years ago from A&B

6

an eight acre parcel in Kahului that we

7

understood to be a residential parcel and

8

found out as the community plan was being put

9

together that that particular parcel has been

10

designated for the community plan as park.

11

And so our request is that you would be able

12

to redesignate that as our residential

13

parcel, Residential 3 parcel for the purposes

14

of our future development for our church and

15

its expansion and different services for the

16

community.

17

We went through the community and

18

through the neighborhood and had no negative

19

response for that request and presented all

20

of those letters and approvals to you folks,

21

so that's primarily the, the thing that was

22

presented and ask that you would consider

23

that redesignation.

24
25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

questions?

Thank you.

Any, any

I know it's been a while.

That's

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS

PC 2/28/02

35

1

why I asked them to kind of review what their

2

request was and we did, we did have kind of

3

an extensive presentation, Members, that he

4

had given us earlier.

5

It kind of explains what all the, what the

6

request was showing the current zoning,

7

current designations and the like, and also I

8

believe the letters of support from the

9

neighbors.

It looks like this.

10

Okay?

11

Any questions for either of

them?

12

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki?
I was looking at your

15

submittal here where your particular parcel

16

is identified as park.

17

identifying the public/quasi-public parcels

18

and who your neighbors will be?

19

PASTOR ASATO:

20

this --

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

Let's see.

Could you help me in

I'm not really sure how

Maybe we should have the staff do

this, Mr. Nishiki.

23

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

Okay.

I think they understand the maps

better.
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1

?:

2

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

3

(Inaudible)

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

MS. OYAMA:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

I got the one that

you sent to us.

4

7

Yeah.

Okay.

The folder in front of you.
The first presentation is, is

County zoning.
MS. OYAMA:

The first --

Yes.

9
10

CHAIR TAVARES:
MS. OYAMA:

Okay.

And the --

There's three, three different

11

designation on it, the usage, the County, the

12

Wailuku-Kahului Plan is park and the tax

13

office have R3 on it, so we just want to

14

change the designated use.

15

your folder that's in front of you --

16

PASTOR ASATO:

Okay.

So if you look in

I, I see where the

17

configuration is.

This is the, the parcel

18

under request and these two parcels on the

19

side that's purple are graveyards and the

20

parcel up front is also a parcel that we own

21

and that is quasi-public parcel and then all

22

the adjacent property are all residences

23

right around here.

24

see, where is it?

25

property -- Oh, okay.

And that there's, let's
I think there's a
That property is a
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1

Japanese church.

2

some kind.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

So everything around you

has already been built?

5

PASTOR ASATO:

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

7

now vacant?

8

It's a Buddhist church of

PASTOR ASATO:

Yes.

Uh-huh.

Your particular parcel is

Right.

The, this acreage

9

here, right.

So the, the parcel that we

10

right now have built on has an educational

11

building and a sanctuary and then this is the

12

parcel that we purchased that's, that we're

13

making a request for redesignation.

14

the parcels around has been developed.

15

So all

I think there was an up -- There was a

16

time that A&B wanted to take these graveyards

17

and then relocate the graveyards somewhere

18

else so that they could have some residential

19

parcels there but that was never done.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah, I, I guess my concern

21

is are you -- do you know for sure that there

22

are not graves within your piece of property

23

that have not been -- that could have been,

24

who knows, left out?

25

PASTOR ASATO:

As far as we know that there hasn't
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been anything that's discovered.

2

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

3

graveyards?

4

MS. OYAMA:

Those graveyards are whose

The reason for it is, Wayne, in the

5

plots, the lots that have the Filipino

6

community grave.

7

different graves, the Japanese, the Christian

We checked all the

8

graveyard, so our parcel is not designated as

9

grave usage.

And they still, they still

10

maintain all the grave stones, the parcel

11

that surrounds us.

12

So what I think happened was A&B

13

eventually was going to use this as a park

14

but later on they developed the Kahului

15

Center so they relocated to the Kahului and

16

made that into a park.

17

this is just sitting there and we came into

18

the picture.

19

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

I'm done with that.

Oh, okay.
Yeah.

You're done for now?

23

questions, Members?

24

Thank you.

25

So in the meantime

All right.

Any other

Mr. Carroll?

No?

Okay.

Thank you very much.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS

PC 2/28/02

39

1

PASTOR ASATO:

2

MS. OYAMA:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Members, are there or is there any

4

additional information that you need about

5

this particular Matrix Item?

6
7

Okay.

Anyone?

My recommendation would be to

approve this request on the change of

8
9

designation.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

10

?:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

So moved.

Second.
It's been moved and seconded to

12

change the designation from park to

13

residential.

14

Any discussion?

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki?

What, what is the

15

designation that we are doing with all

16

churches right now or a majority of them?

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

What we were, had been proposing

18

before was to reflect its current use and we

19

were looking at the designation of public/

20

quasi-public for all church uses.

21

we had decided to do as a Committee was, was

22

do that only if the church agreed to do it

23

because churches are permitted uses in

24

residential zoning also.

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

And what

I, I guess then the
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1

question would be of the Planning Department,

2

Mr. Min.

3

MR. MIN:

Thank you.

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

If they decide that they

5

were to put in a pastor's residence or a

6

private school, a church school with

7

classrooms, how does the Planning Department

8

look at that in regards to community plan

9

designation and the appropriateness of that

10

use if it's identified as community plan

11

residential?

12

allow school classrooms, church classrooms?

13

MR. MIN:

Yes.

Would residential subdivisions

Councilman Nishiki, I'm looking at

14

Maui County Code Chapter 19.08 dealing with

15

residential districts and these are the

16

zoning regulations under permitted uses:

17

Elementary, intermediate, high schools,

18

colleges whether they're publicly or

19

privately owned are permitted.

20

Now, a church is a special use so that

21

would require a special use permit, okay?

22

But if we're talking about a school, okay,

23

that is a permitted use in the residential

24

district, okay?

25

would be a permitted use.

A single family dwelling
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1

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Min, you're reading from under

public/quasi-public --

4

MR. MIN:

No.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

MR. MIN:

No.

-- designation or residential?
I'm reading from the Residential

7

District Zoning Regulations Maui County Code

8

Chapter 19.08.

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

Could you also then go through for

10

us what would be under the public/quasi-

11

public designation?

12

would be if they had public/quasi-public

13

designation, would they be able to build such

14

things as a pastor's residence or a senior

15

housing residence under public/quasi-public?

16

MR. MIN:

Okay.

And I guess the question

In the public/quasi-public

17

district, the public/quasi-public district

18

does not expressly allow for a single family

19

dwelling, so if it is allowed it would have

20

to be accessory to a principal use, for

21

example, a church.

22

the public/quasi-public district.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

complex?

25

MR. MIN:

Schools are permitted in

What about a senior housing

A senior housing project is not, is not
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1

expressly permitted.

2

accessory to a principal permitted use.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

5

Okay.

It would have to be

Okay.

Thank you.

Let me ask you this, do you

know, do you know where Ala Lani, Alanani

6

Methodist church is --

7

MR. MIN:

Yes.

8

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

-- in Kahului?

So they

9

came in and put in that senior housing which

10

is four stories or whatever now being built

11

there.

12

what, did they have to come in for zoning on

13

that one?

14

MR. MIN:

They were allowed to come in under

If I understand that project, they came

15

in for a section 201-G application which was

16

approved by the Council.

17

application, they asked for various waivers

18

and exceptions to various regulations, so

19

that's how that project was permitted.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

And as part of that

Now, what would be

21

allowable for a church in regards to size and

22

height of a church in a given area, would

23

they be under stricter regulations if it was

24

public/quasi-public or R3; in other words,

25

we've seen the monstrous building that First
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1

Assembly of God put in that area and I'm just

2

curious, what kind of heights --

3

MR. MIN:

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

5

Okay.
-- are a church under R3 or

public/quasi-public designation, which they

6
7

would be able to build out?
MR. MIN:

Okay.

If we look at height regulations

8

in the residential district, the height limit

9

is two stories and 30 feet.

In the public/

10

quasi-public district, the maximum height is

11

two stories not to exceed 35 feet.

12

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

Let me ask you this,

13

John, when you heard that the church was

14

coming in, is there a preference in planning?

15

MR. MIN:

Well, you know, the question that I had

16

for, you know, the pastor was to, you know,

17

check with the, the Parks Department to see

18

if there's any interest on the part of the

19

County to develop that as a park.

20

aware of any intent or interest at that time.

21

Again, I think as has been noted in the, in

22

the map of the area, the surrounding area is

23

essentially built out.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

I wasn't

Can I ask the church

people a question?
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Yes.

Do you mind coming back

2

Pastor and Jean?

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

And, and the reason is that

sometimes we don't know the whole story and,

5

and if it was park there, I don't know if

6

this Council put it there or it was something

7

that the landowner maybe promised to the

8

community as you heard before and who knows,

9

you know, now they're gone because for

10

whatever reason, some of them just skipped

11

town.

12

let me ask you this first question, did you

13

already purchase this from A&B?

But in this situation, A&B is here, so

14

MS. OYAMA:

Yes.

15

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Oh, okay.

Did they

16

represent to you that this park area that we

17

had so designated was replaced -- I think you

18

mentioned something like that when you

19

prefaced your statements earlier today that

20

they put a park somewhere else?

21

MS. OYAMA:

Well, I'm assuming that Kahului

22

Community Center, they're the one that

23

developed that, but these were designated as

24

Kumulani church lots.

25

church usage.

It was designated for
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1

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh.

Thank you.

Thank you.
Thank you.

Mr. Carroll?

I'm done.

5

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Just a comment that this

6

applicant when they did come before us

7

before, I was very pleased because they truly

8

sought every neighbor and they really worked

9

closely with their community before they

10

brought this to the Council and I for one

11

really appreciate when somebody does go

12

through all these extra steps that they

13

aren't really required to do sometimes to

14

inform us so we can make the decisions and I

15

appreciate it.

Thank you.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

18

Chairman.

19

Mr. Arakawa?
Yes, thank you Madame

You know, I live just a few blocks away

20

from this, this project and there's a church

21

already existing in the public/quasi-public

22

area.

23

have taken the opportunity to walk that area

24

and to take a good look at it.

25

They have a little school there.

I

What the applicant is asking for, I
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1

believe, is pretty much in line with what

2

they're doing there to develop that, that

3

project out and make it better.

I would ask

4

that Council Members support this.

It's

5

something that I believe that will be good

6

for our community, so, you know, it's very

7

much in line with the way the church has been

8

in this area.

9

community, at least I don't see it as being

It won't be disruptive to the

10

disruptive to the community.

11

requirement which they're asking for, almost

12

the entire area is residential, and for them

13

to go on and do the project that they want to

14

do without having to come in for the special

15

use permits to do it makes more sense to do

16

it this way.

17

The residential

So when I talked to them earlier, I

18

recommended that the residential be what they

19

seek because then they don't have to get the

20

special use permits which are a pain in the

21

neck.

22

Members to support this project.

So I would ask the other Council

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

Thank you.

Jo Anne?

I just wanted to thank you,

Charmaine, for you taking this initiative to
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1

kind of look at this again too.

And, you

2

know, I know it was brought to you maybe a

3

little bit later in the process but sometimes

4

for the public they don't always realize the

5

extent that you go to to make sure that the

6

community is genuinely happy with what they

7

have.

8

their homework and you for being very

9

accommodating in bringing this to us.

10

And I thank the applicants for doing

CHAIR TAVARES:

Well, it wouldn't be here if they

11

hadn't done their homework so it was, it was

12

great that they, you know, went through a lot

13

of trouble and time to talk with the

14

neighbors and to get written statements from

15

them, and I think that was done to be

16

inclusive.

17

consideration so and I thank you for allowing

18

it to be heard.

19

And I think that deserved our

Any other questions or comments?

20

If

not, are you ready for the question?

21

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.

All those in favor say aye.
Aye.

Opposed?

25
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VOTE:

AYES:
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Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll,
Johnson, Nishiki, Vice-Chair Molina
and Chair Tavares.

3

NOES:

None.

4

ABSTAIN:

None.

5

ABSENT:

None.

6

EXC.:

7
8
9

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

10
11

Councilmembers Hokama, Kane and
Kawano.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Recommending APPROVAL of community
plan redesignation from Park to
Single-Family.
Okay.

Motion carried, so this will

12

be included in the Wailuku-Kahului Plan that

13

will go to the full Council.

14
15

MATRIX ITEM NO. 48, PESTANA PROPERTY
CHAIR TAVARES:

All right.

Number 48, Matrix

16

Number 48 is the Pestana Property.

17

Bill bring that up.

18

Okay.

We'll let

Could you review for us what the

19

current status is of the surrounding

20

properties as Mr. Pestana was trying to point

21

out?

22

And remember -- And please point out where

23

Iao Stream is too.

24

If you will just take us through those?

MR. MEDEIROS:

25

Okay.

I can, I can do that.

First of all, this is Piihana Road.

In
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We can

3

Just in general, this area is Happy

4

Valley.

5

the Waiehu, Waiehu Terrace and the, the

6

project district, the HFDC project.

7

the DH, DHHL Hawaiian Homelands in Paukukalo.

8

This is Iao Stream running right here.

9

is Iao Parkside and Wailuku Parkside and then

10

This is Kahekili Highway.

This is

This is

This

this is Beach Road.

11

The properties are located right here.

12

They're -- And let me zoom in again.

13

this is Piihana Road.

14

This is Iao Parkside over here in orange and

15

this is the Waiehu Terrace.

16

Again

This is Iao Stream.

The three properties that we're

17

discussing in this process is the Pestana

18

property here, this blue area is another

19

existing cemetery, Ige property and Shenk

20

property, and then this property is the

21

Haleki Piihana Heiau.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

MR. MEDEIROS:

24

Right.
And so this area is up on an

escarpment and it drops down.

25

This area here in green was one of the
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2

Committee decided to keep in agricultural.

3

That's all vacant land some still owned by

4

Wailuku Agribusiness, some owned by the same

5

folks that own the Maui Parkside.

6

was a split ownership at C. Brewer between

7

the Wailuku Agribusiness and Hawaii Land and

8

Farm and so that property, part of it is

9

still owned by Agribusiness, some has been

10

The, there

sold.

11

And so the property is, this property

12

here, that's Pestana property.

13

Piihana Road.

14

Road.

15

subdivision.

16

off the back of the property into the

17

internal roadway system.

18

It fronts

Its access is off of Piihana

Again this is an existing residential

CHAIR TAVARES:

Ige's property does have access

Mr. Medeiros, could you tell us

19

what the present designations are for the

20

properties there?

21

MR. MEDEIROS:

Okay.

They're currently open space,

22

all three of them.

23

to make sure we've got the zoning right.

24
25

Yeah.

And let me go check just

So they're currently community

plan open space and agriculture zoned and I
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1

believe that's the same for all three

2

properties, yes.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

And the action of this

4

Committee so far, because we did have three

5

of them before us, maybe Mr. Boteilho can

6

tell us where we are with the Shenk property

7

and the Ige property.

8
9
10

MR. BOTEILHO:

open space.
CHAIR TAVARES:

12

MR. BOTEILHO:

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

MR. BOTEILHO:

17

Okay.
Ige property, the Committee voted

single family.

14

16

Madame Chair, the Shenk

property, the Committee voted to leave it in

11

13

Okay.

All right.
And right now the Pestana property

is open space.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

And once again that

18

purplish one is the public/quasi-public

19

because it's a cemetery?

20

MR. BOTEILHO:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.
Okay.

Thank you.

Could you also

22

bring up for us the flood zone map, Mr.

23

Medeiros?

24
25

Really tiny.
MR. MEDEIROS:

There that's hatched.

This is the
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1

100 year flood and this is the 500 year flood

2

and then again this is the Pestana property

3

right here.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

Nishiki?

6

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Members, any questions?

Mr.

I'm trying to remember, we

7

had some people that were concerned about

8

that cemetery -- Is that that cemetery that

9

they came and testified to us about --

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

I don't recall.

11

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Madame Chairman?

12

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Oh, you can't recall?

13

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

I believe --

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr. Arakawa?
I believe the cemetery that

16

they were reconsidering was on the Shenk

17

property, you know, right next to the heiau.

18

They were, they were cutting into that wall

19

and taking sand before and they got stopped.

20

Is that what you're referring to?

21

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I don't know.

It was, it

22

was -- They came here to testify and I, and I

23

forgot specifically what cemetery they were

24

speaking to.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

It was Waihee residents.

Mr. Medeiros?
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MR. MEDEIROS:

There's another cemetery on this

location right here too.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

MR. MEDEIROS:

Oh, okay.
Let me make sure because I believe

5

the only reason it doesn't show up here is

6

that it's already public/quasi-public.

7
8
9
10
11

I have too many things here.

Wait.

Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
now.

Okay.

MR. MEDEIROS:

Oh, I know.

I remember

Okay.

So this property is, is a cemetery.

12

It's already public/quasi-public.

13

is open space and so that's why it's showing

14

as something --

15

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

16

MR. MEDEIROS:

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

This one

All right.

-- we want to change.
We did take a, a site

18

inspection of that area and I think some of

19

the concerns were the narrowness of that

20

road, I think.

There is a road there, yeah?

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

23

MR. MEDEIROS:

24
25

Yeah.
Mr. Medeiros?

Yes, Piihana.

Piihana Road runs

right down -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Right.
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MR. MEDEIROS:

-- this way and it comes out of

Happy Valley.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

I remember now.

And

4

right now are there any existing homes on the

5

Pestana property?

6

MR. BOTEILHO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

8

MR. BOTEILHO:

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

10
11
12

CHAIR TAVARES:

No.
The answer is no?

The, the Pestana property is vacant.
Okay.

Is that for now, are you done for

now?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I guess -- And, and I know

13

we had a big discussion on that Ige property

14

and I don't know why the Committee gave that

15

single family.

16

give us any idea, Wayne?

17

some concerns but --

18

MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay.

Can you give me an -- Can you
I know we've had

On page 43 of the ordinance

19

2001, there is text that says "Any proposed

20

development of the Pestana property, the Ige

21

property or the Shenk property shall be

22

reviewed and approved by the Maui-Lanai

23

Burial Council, Historic Preservation

24

Division, State Department of Land and

25

Natural Resources.

Existing sand dune
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features shall be maintained."
With that wording, the, the Committee

3

voted to have single family on the Ige

4

property.

5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

I, I think there

6

was, there was concern for iwi, for bones

7

there, Madame Chairman, and that was the

8

reason why.

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

It was on the Shenk property

10

especially.

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

This -I'm done.

I think this picture is actually

15

showing the Shenk property.

16

below.

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Ige is down

And that is where they

18

discovered bones, right, on the Shenk

19

property --

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

24
25

Yes.
-- at one point?

I believe so.
He was the one that mined

that place too, right, and took sand out?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Right.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

7

MR. MEDEIROS:

10
11
12
13

Okay.

Now, what, what is

the rural there, is it still half acre?
MR. MEDEIROS:

9

I remember now.

Okay.

5

8

Okay.

You mean rural designation?
Yeah.

That, that would still be half acre

lots, half acre or one acre.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Can I ask Mr. Pestana a

question, Madame Chair?
CHAIR TAVARES:
sir?

If you'll come down to the podium,

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I, I know that you said

14

that you consulted with your family and you

15

tried to grow palms there and obviously it

16

wasn't such a success.

17

are your intentions?

18

MR. PESTANA:

What are your, what

My intention was to, you know, put in

19

a family -- We have about 12 members in my

20

family that wants to join in and put in

21

together this subdivision and so that was our

22

intention, just to get a lot for each member.

23

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

24

MR. PESTANA:

25

Okay.

And also we was, we're meeting with

Ige about joining the properties together to
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1

make the access go out and make a main road

2

coming out all the way through the property

3

to use access on Ige's property.

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

5

of Piihana Road?

6

MR. PESTANA:

Right.

You realize that narrowness

We'll lose some property --

7

You know, we'll lose some lots there but just

8

because sacrificing up for the access to --

9

But Ige will gain more lots because he won't

10

have to make a cul-de-sac, he can go straight

11

through, so that's where's our discussion.

12

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

I guess, I guess my

13

question and, and, you know, I, I'm concerned

14

about the narrowness of the road and more

15

development in that area and so I guess the

16

question is when you mention 12, if I went

17

half an acre then you wouldn't be able to do

18

it.

19

lots you want to do there or you could do

20

that because of fairness to your family?

21

That is absolutely the least amount of

MR. PESTANA:

Actually there was 14, actually it

22

was 15 that wanted to, and with my engineer,

23

consultant said, you know, we're scratching

24

it at 12, so because of the access,

25

sacrificing access to get through the Ige
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property, we have to dedicate some lots too.
CHAIR TAVARES:

What was the lot size going to be

for 12 or whatever you were figuring out?
MR. PESTANA:

I thought they was like 8,000 square,

5

10, 10 to 8,000.

6

consult with my engineer.

7
8
9
10
11
12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

I'm not sure.

I have to

It just gives an idea.

Okay, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
CHAIR TAVARES:
Okay.

Thank you.

Any further questions for John?

Seeing none, thank you.
Members, are you ready to act on this

13

or would you like additional information

14

about anything?

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Just one question.

Ms. Johnson?
In relationship -- There's

18

another subdivision and I just wondered if it

19

was -- The Puuohala Mauka, is that anywhere

20

near or abutting, anywhere near that

21

property?

22
23
24
25

CHAIR TAVARES:

I don't believe so but maybe Mr.

Medeiros could bring that up.
MR. MEDEIROS:

Okay.

I'm not sure where the

Puuohala Mauka is but the existing Puuohala
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1

is right here.

2

the Shenk, Ige and Pestana properties are

3

down here.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

This is Kahekili Highway and

probably on the opposite side of --

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8
9
10
11
12

This -- Yeah, I gather it's

Yes, I think so.
-- the road.

Right.

It's

just hard to tell -CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, with --

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

-- because I've looked at

so many different maps -CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, I think it's mauka of the

13

Piilani Highway so it would be including

14

Puuohala or around that area, mauka of the

15

highway.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18
19

Okay.

Yeah.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.

Mr. Carroll, any comment, question?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Just a comment that when we

20

did the site inspection, I think there was a

21

joint site inspection that time --

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes, there was --

23

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

-- with the --

-- with the Planning Commission.
Yes, I recall that one,
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1

that our big concern, of course, was with the

2

heiau, that side.

3

any problems with the proposal.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

I personally don't have

The Pestana property, okay.

I

5

think most of our energy was focused on the

6

area around the heiau.

7

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

10
11

Yeah.

Thank you.
Yeah.

Mr. Molina?
Just your

recommendation.
CHAIR TAVARES:

My recommendation is to accept this

12

change or move that we change it from open

13

space to residential.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So moved.

15

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Second.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

seconded.

18

Arakawa?

19

Okay.

It's been moved and

Any comments or discussion.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr.

Madame Chairman, you know,

20

when -- I've been to this site a number of

21

times too and it seems that pretty much the

22

area right around is almost all residential

23

and it fits in line with that.

24

leave it open space, again we don't have an

To just to

25

open space definition so later on we'll be
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1

discussing that.

2

the property owner to do anything with the

3

properties.

4

it up to allow his family to have some use of

5

the property sort of makes sense if you're

6

going to have properties.

7

nearest area over there is surrounded by

8

residential so it would seem that residential

9

would be appropriate.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

And it just doesn't allow

And, you know, to try and split

Thank you.
Yeah.

And again the

Mr. Molina?
Thank you, Madame Chair.

12

I can appreciate Mr. Pestana trying to farm

13

the property but with the realities of, you

14

know, competition and the cost of water, you

15

just, you know, wouldn't make sense for him,

16

so I have no problem rezoning this.

17

you.

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank

And as Mr.

19

Carroll pointed out, this was the one -- one

20

of the many that we did as a joint site

21

inspection with the Planning Commission

22

because then we asked the Planning Commission

23

to comment about this request.

24

can see it that in 1999 their request or

And if you

25

their recommendation was to go single family
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1

for this property also.

2

Mr. Nishiki?

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Thank you.

Like, like always,

4

when they never came in, I was hoping that

5

they wouldn't come in.

6

just, I was just hoping that it was

7

successful.

8
9

I, I, you know, I

And, you know, when we gave Ige, I
think it was only because it was family

10

again.

11

for me to fight this one just because of Ige.

12

And I don't remember if I voted yes or no on

13

that one.

14

because it is family subdivision and it seems

15

like, just like me, they've got a lot of

16

children.

17

I guess it would be hard pressed even

CHAIR TAVARES:

But I'm going to support this one

Thank you.

And also as a

18

clarification that roadway improvements would

19

have to be done to accommodate the

20

subdivision at the zoning level.

21

Mr. Min, would you concur with that?

22

MR. MIN:

That, that is correct.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

So if the road isn't sufficient to

24

carry the burden of, of the subdivision, then

25

they'll have to put improvements in and I
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1

believe they realize that as, as a reason why

2

they're working with the Iges to try to come

3

out with something that they can both work

4

on.

5
6
7

Okay.

Any further discussion?

Ms.

Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I just have one more

8

question too.

9

State land use designation for that area or

10

Is there any conflict with the

is it consistent?

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Maybe Bill can bring that up too.

12

MR. MEDEIROS:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

question.

No, they're both urban.

Okay.

Okay.
Thank you.
That, that answers my

Thank you.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki?

Again Wayne, what

19

was the language that was addressed when we

20

did write language in there in regards to

21

burials?

You pointed to page --

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

Page 43.

23

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

43?

24

MR. BOTEILHO:

D-1-B under land use B.

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Did you read it?
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Any proposed development of the

2

Pestana property, the Ige property and the

3

Shenk property shall be reviewed and approved

4

by the Maui-Lanai Burial Council Historic

5

Preservation Division, State Department of

6

Land and Natural Resources.

7

dune features shall be maintained.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

Existing sand

So it says shall be,

right, it's not may be?

10

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

12

MR. BOTEILHO:

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

It's very --

Yes.
Thank you.

Wayne, is that the -- You're

15

reading from the one that's attached to the

16

Committee Report, 01-199?

17

MR. BOTEILHO:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

Charmaine.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

No.
Okay.

Oh, 46?

Ours is page 46, I believe,

Okay.

The bill should be dated 2001.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Oh, that one, okay.

24

looking at the old one.

25

thing.

I'm

It said the same
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1

CHAIR TAVARES:

2

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

44, Jo Anne.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I'm satisfied.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

Me too.

Okay.

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other comments, questions?

6

Okay.

7

approve this moving from open space to

8

residential.

9

We have a motion on the floor to

Are you ready for the question?

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yes.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Opposed?

13

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll,
Johnson, Nishiki, Vice-Chair Molina
and Chair Tavares.

15

NOES:

None.

16

ABSTAIN:

None.

17

ABSENT:

None.

18

EXC.:

14

19
20
21
22

All those in favor say aye.
Aye.

Councilmembers Hokama, Kane and
Kawano.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of community
plan redesignation from Open Space
to Single-Family.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Motion is carried.

24

MATRIX ITEM NO. 33, DAIRY ROAD LI EXPANSION

25

MATRIX ITEM NO. 34, AIRPORT TRIANGLE
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CHAIR TAVARES:

All right.

The next item is Item

Number 33, Matrix Item Number 33.

3

Okay.

Matrix Item Number 33 is a

4

request to the Dairy Road Light Industrial

5

Expansion.

6

landowner at this point in time?

7
8
9

Are there any questions for the

If Members don't mind, may I bring Mr.
Vicens to the podium please?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Go ahead.
No objection?

No objection.

Mr. Vicens, one of the testifiers,

13

and unfortunately I don't see her in the

14

audience any more, asked about drainage in

15

the area.

16

regarding drainage as far as this property

17

and the next one, 34?

18

MR. VICENS:

Could you refresh our, our minds

The major drainage basin is sitting

19

just below 33, towards the left of 33, that

20

white space, that's correct, yeah.

21

right in that area.

It's

And the drainage was

22

designed -- Bill's bringing it up.

23

The drainage was designed, that, the

24

greenish area to take care of all of the

25

water.

And then we also have the storm drain

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS

PC 2/28/02

67

1

system that runs from the mauka side to the

2

makai side along the, along the Kanaha Pond

3

and out to the ocean.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

MR. VICENS:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

MR. VICENS:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

which --

It was 100 year storm basin --

MR. VICENS:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

12

MR. VICENS:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

MR. VICENS:

And this was in conjunction with

Any development.
Development?

Any development -Any development?

-- that took place in that area,

that's correct.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

MR. VICENS:

18

Okay.

-- that was, that was put in.

10

15

And what was this required for?

Okay.

I have yet to see it wet no matter how

much rain we have.

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

MR. VICENS:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

And there are two basins side by side.
Okay.

Thank you.

22

Any questions about the drainage since

23

that was, that did come up during testimony?

24

Okay.

25

Any other questions for Mr.

Vicens on the -- You know, why don't we just
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1

talk about 33 and 34 since they're kind of

2

together?

3

together but you see where they are.

4

?:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Well, they're actually not

They're across the street.
They're separated but -- They're

6

separated by that funny looking shape, you

7

know, on the top and the bottom which is

8

supposed to be -- Mr. Vicens, if you will

9

explain to us what that is again?

10

MR. VICENS:

Yeah.

This center section here was,

11

was part of the State's desire to put a

12

cloverleaf in this area.

13

the access road was put in along this edge,

14

there was lands taken from the original, the

15

original lands that were approved, and the

16

State took this area.

17

So when the, when

So what happened is that we had to come

18

back, we had to come back.

And if you look

19

at the matrix, it shows 131 but because of

20

the configuration of this area and what they

21

took out, we just replaced the land that they

22

took out on both sides.

23

30, 34 acres now and this is actually 143 in

24

total for 177.

25

and it's been that way for a couple years

So this is actually

That's the reconfigured thing
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that I know of now.
CHAIR TAVARES:

3

land?

4

MR. VICENS:

So right now the State owns that

The State owns this portion of the

5

land right here and they own that access

6

corridor that runs --

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

MR. VICENS:

9

-- behind Maui Marketplace and Maui

Business Park.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

MR. VICENS:

12
13
14
15

The corridor, okay.

Okay.

And in behind Wal-Mart and, and Home

Depot.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

about this?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Any questions, Members,

Mr. Molina?
Yeah, thank you, Ms. Tavares.

16

Mr. Vicens, I just wanted you to

17

elaborate a little bit more about your

18

landscape buffers and the type of shrubbery

19

you plan on using.

20

MR. VICENS:

Actually in this particular area from

21

Hookele Street, which is the road that comes

22

from Puunene that stops at Wal-Mart now,

23

we've provided the County and, and you people

24

with some landscape designs.

25

Consequently even after that, we have
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1

gone out to the property with Council Member

2

Johnson and we've looked at the area next to

3

Wal-Mart.

4

next to the Harley Davidson.

5

the area down right at Hana where MECO was.

6

We looked at the area across the street from

7

where they were.

8

we go to the airport and we've actually --

9

I've just received yesterday the, the actual

10

drawings from the, Chris Curtis our landscape

11

architect and I have them with me for, for

12

Ms. Johnson to review because she had made

13

the request.

14

We looked at the area next to,
We looked at

We looked at the area where

We've looked at five parcels in there

15

for -- to bring up Dairy Road landscaping up

16

to par and so far we're expended about just

17

under $11,000 on Curtis' fees.

18

some renderings that was really great and

19

it'll enhance the area that Costco did at the

We've got

20

corner of Dairy and Haleakala.

We're going

21

to match that directly across the street.

22

That's our conceptual.

23

the, the, what you call, pleasure of the

24

Council Members.

25

the street off of Dairy Road, we've got the

If it, if it meets

And we've got even across
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1

old, the old development across the street

2

from Maui Marketplace and we have conceptuals

3

for that.

4

that up to speed a little bit and add some

5

beauty to that area.

6

for -- And I have them with me, as I said.

7

That will be able to, to bring

We've got those ready

As far as Hookele Street, at the

8

conclusion of Hookele, our, our long range

9

plans is to take it all the way through to

10

Hana Highway.

We've talked with many of the

11

Council Members, and I guess Kauai has a, has

12

a burmed type of landscaping that would hide

13

the buildings and that type of thing, so that

14

is part of our long range landscaping plan

15

for that particular area.

16

We also have an agreement that when the

17

road, the access road goes, that we provide a

18

ten foot buffer all the way along the access

19

road adjacent to our industrial properties,

20

light industrial properties there.

21

is a matter of, of record.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

MR. VICENS:

And that

Okay.

So we've, we've got the landscape

24

plans, like I said, to, to not only enhance

25

the future project on 33 and 34 but also the,
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the current Dairy Road corridor.
CHAIR TAVARES:

So what would your estimate be with

3

the, between the State's right of way to

4

where a building might be sited on your

5

property, what would be the depth of that for

6

landscape area?

7

are for commercial.

8
9

MR. VICENS:

I forget what the setbacks

Well, there's a 60 foot, there's a 60

area between our, our property where the

10

buildings are.

11

instance, and then we come down that slope

12

and we carry -- we're supposed to carry the

13

landscaping at least 10 foot back from the

14

State's right of way up into our property --

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

16

MR. VICENS:

Let's take Wal-Mart, for

Okay.

-- and provide that all the way along

17

the, the corridor that goes from behind the

18

Harley Davidson all the way to Hana Highway.

19

That's, that's what was originally planned in

20

the, in the first and second phase of our

21

development there.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you for your response

23

to the landscaping because I know I had a

24

concern about it.

25

as --

Ms. Johnson had a concern
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1

MR. VICENS:

Yes.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

MR. VICENS:

-- well as other Members.

I, I think you're going to be very

4

pleased with what Chris Curtis has given us

5

so far and like I said, we've already

6

invested around $11,000, and when you look at

7

the plans you're going to see that it is

8

going to be a very substantial investment on

9

A&B's part, but we too believe that over the

10

last 25 or 30 years we need to match up the

11

landscaping on the left-hand side across from

12

Maui Marketplace to what Maui Marketplace

13

looks like.

14

And we've met with MECO.

We went, we

15

actually went out there with them, looked at

16

some of the things they've given me, a set of

17

drawings and plans.

18

that can be done and can't be done because of

There are certain things

19

electrical concerns and safety concerns, and

20

we're prepared to discuss that also with

21

the -- Since Ms. Johnson was the requester

22

and we did -- Mr. Stack who is here today and

23

I met with her out on a site that we thought

24

that was the appropriate way to bring back to

25

the Council, but we've already done that and
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1

I just received it, like I said, on Tuesday,

2

I believe.

3
4
5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson, do you

have any -- Since you raised this -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

And, and I really

6

want to thank Chubby for going, you know,

7

along these lines too.

8

that I have on where is -- Because I'm not

9

used to looking at the, you know, thing,

One of the questions

10

where is the airport hotel if you could just

11

point to that?

Right there?

12

MR. VICENS:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

MR. VICENS:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

MR. VICENS:

17

Yeah.

Yeah.

At that triangle?

Right here.
Okay.

Because --

And the area that I was talking about

beautification was directly right behind the

18

Lexus Building.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

MR. VICENS:

Right.

To match up, to match up with the,

21

with the Costco side.

And earlier we had

22

talked about in, in our airport deliberation

23

where there is a State portion in front that

24

we try to match the three of them so that

25

when you're either coming or going, you get
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1

a, you get a very nice landscaped feature

2

because of your concern about it looking like

3

Honolulu and looking like an industrial area,

4

but we think it can be beautified to the

5

point where everybody would be pleased with

6

it.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I also had another question

8

too.

I know when we were out on the site

9

there, there was that narrow strip and I

10

guess is that the broken line that comes

11

through the center area that the State

12

controls?

13

MR. VICENS:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15
16
17

Yes.
That comes in between

there?
MR. VICENS:

I believe that's the -- Bill, is that

correct, is that the airport access road?

18

MR. MEDEIROS:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20
21

Yes, it is.
So there, were they able to

ever get back with you?
MR. VICENS:

Yes, they did.

In fact there's a

22

letter to the full Council from Mr. Minaai.

23

And if you, if you would care, I could, I

24

could read from that, but basically they said

25

that they have met with A&B.

Their proposed
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1

revision or actually they're in design, they

2

have no idea basically when the road was --

3

is going to come in, and that's why as part

4

of our development over here, as part of the

5

development, as Mr. Kane had asked me,

6

Hookele comes to about here now where

7

Wal-Mart is and the desire -- The, the final

8

phase is to bring it around and bring it up

9

to Hana Highway either concurrent with

10

development of the first phase or the

11

permitting of first phase when the

12

infrastructure goes in.

13

that's something that we had talked about and

14

we're prepared to, to put it in language for

15

the Council.

16

And that, that's,

So in other words, when we receive

17

zoning for Phase I of this particular matrix,

18

say, Matrix 33 we would do the infrastructure

19

and propose to do the roadway concurrently

20

while we're doing that.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I, I --

Go ahead.
I have one more question,

24

Chubby, and this has to do with more kind of

25

what we're going through right now with -RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS
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1

And you and I, I think we've kind of spoken

2

about smart growth and whatnot, and one of my

3

concerns because some of the other merchants

4

that actually was an issue that came before

5

us this morning with regard to Wailuku and

6

the whole revitalization.

7

One of the discussion subjects that we,

8

that I had with one of the people that's

9

doing this is I said "Well, we're spending

10

all this money on redeveloping Wailuku, how

11

did it get to be so bad?"

12

comments was "Well, because of all the

13

shopping areas that were basically in the

14

other area, like Kaahumanu or Maui Mall."

15

And one of the

My question to you would be I know

16

there's a lot of vacancies that exist within

17

so many of the other retail complexes.

18

of them you own, some of them you don't own,

19

but if we're going to focus in on Wailuku and

20

try to get more interest, how will what we're

21

doing here, what you propose to do actually

22

work in concert with what we're trying to do

23

which is redevelopment of Wailuku without

24

taking away and making people come farther

25

out, you know, to that area?

Some
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Okay.

Let me, let me answer it this

2

way, because I have been a member of, of the

3

Wailuku, what they call the Wailuku Loan Pool

4

Committee, that's been the Committee charged

5

for the last six years at least.

6

meeting to design and propose the, propose

7

the parking structure.

8

met and we're at the point now where MR,

9

where the Maui Redevelopment Agency is taking

We've been

So this Committee has

10

it to four -- Planning's been in.

11

a lot of -- We've had a lot of meetings with

12

a lot of people in the Wailuku area.

13

We've done

I think the revitalization of Wailuku

14

and what we're doing here is kind of two ends

15

of the spectrum because Wailuku should be the

16

County seat and that's, you know, we're

17

trying to do that.

18

The problem with trying to match or

19

compare the two of them is that the -- in

20

between this development and Wailuku town,

21

everything is choked.

22

is choked.

23

Every morning you come through the highway,

24

it's very difficult to get to.

25

Basically everything

We've got our shopping centers.

In fact, there are some, some of the
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1

trucking people that are up in the Wailuku

2

area that starting to move closer to the --

3

wanting to move closer to the airport.

4

the reason for that is that it's easy to get

5

to either the airport or easy to get to the

6

harbor, which is where their main businesses

7

are.

8

And

A trucker's rate is around $65-$70 an

9

hour and when they're dead-legging back on

10

Kaahumanu, especially with all of the, the

11

work going on on the highway, it's very, very

12

expensive to the trucking associations and

13

the guys that move the containers.

14

So as Ken Ota said, as Ken Ota said

15

earlier, they were at the harbor.

16

condemned all of the lands for expansion of

17

Young Brothers, as you know it today off of

18

Wharf Street, so they were forced to move and

19

they went to the very closest place they

20

could get because they bring in a lot of

21

containers via Matson or U.S. Lines and they

22

bring a lot of stuff in by air.

23

The harbor

So when Maui Business Park came forth,

24

they actually bought either two, two pieces

25

of property, I believe, initially.

They
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1

found that it was such an advantage for them

2

that they bought an additional -- they bought

3

an additional four pieces over the, over the

4

last five years.

5

thing.

6

So that's the kind of

The Fed Ex people, they want to be near

7

the airport.

They want to be able to get

8

their boxes to the thing because of the dead,

9

the dead cost, the cost of going back to the

10

yard empty.

They're in the old, right now

11

the Weinberg area where the old (___) store

12

used to be, but given their druthers, they

13

would be closer to the airport, because even

14

a tenth or two-tenth of a mile makes a big

15

difference to them coming through traffic.

16

So what you're going to find is you're

17

going to find down the road moving out of the

18

light industrial areas and we think to this

19

area here because of the congestion in

20

Kahului and the cost of, of being in that

21

particular area.

22

they lose money, and they can get to the

23

airport and to the pier within five minutes

24

from, from Dairy Road and that's, that's why

25

they're there.

When they're in traffic,
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And, and I appreciate you saying

2

that because I, you know, I guess what I

3

visualize are more, you know, Wal-Marts and

4

things which -- I guess what I'm really

5

looking at is the retail aspect.

6

Wal-Mart basically has put so much pressure,

7

for example, on K-Mart that my fear is that

8

space now will, you know, go under and of

9

course I'm looking at what can we reasonably

And

10

sustain, you know, in that area?

So I'm

11

looking more at the retail, you're looking

12

maybe more a little bit at the industrial

13

aspects.

14

MR. VICENS:

Well, I think that they're both, I

15

think both will be accommodated and what will

16

happen is, you've got to remember this is a

17

10 to 20 year plan, you know, that we're,

18

that we're expounding here.

19

And I'll just tell you a small story

20

because when K-Mart came in and Lowe's came

21

in, they, you know, the small merchants were

22

really, really afraid.

23

Marmac, Billy Mars personally, and they were

24

concerned.

25

go out and take a look at how they do their

And I know the Ace

But what it forced them to do was
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1

business and they are actually, they're doing

2

less volume, they're making more money

3

because they understand that they sell

4

service and service only.

5

Sometimes you, you can get a discount

6

at a big box but Maui people or Hawaiian,

7

Hawaii people are funny this way.

8

to a store that treats them really well and

9

has this little odd inventory item that

They'll go

10

nobody else will stock but because we ask you

11

to stock it, you stock it and they come back.

12

So I mean you can go out and check with

13

Bill and some of the other people have found,

14

founded Ohana and they will tell you that

15

they're actually doing from a profit

16

standpoint.

17

sell the product for, it's how much you get

18

to keep.

19

net basis than they were, than they were

20

previously.

21

You know, it's not how much you

And they're doing better now on a

They had higher prices but they didn't

22

pay attention to the business and therefore

23

they made more money.

24

to the business and they do very well and

25

they're still continuing to do well.

Now they pay attention
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1

I think Lowe's problems are not

2

conducive to what's happening in Hawaii but

3

more on a national and international scale

4

because K-Mart, their store here are showing

5

the highest profits of, of stores in the

6

western region.

7

same thing now and Home Depot.

8

there's room for everybody in this particular

9

corridor but I think that maybe I glossed

And Wal-Mart is doing the
So I think

10

over it a little earlier, if you're waiting

11

for the access road to relieve Dairy Road,

12

it's my belief that if we can get into the

13

community plan, we will arrive at Hana

14

Highway --

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

16

MR. VICENS:

Before.

-- before the State arrives at Hana

17

Highway and then it becomes a win win

18

situation for the County of Maui, Alexander &

19

Baldwin, because Mokulele is being developed,

20

they've given out the first phase over here

21

of a five phase $80 million project, and when

22

that's done and ultimately they're going to

23

close the little section between Pulehu Road

24

and Hana Highway on Hansen and the State's

25

got plans to bring it around, where does all
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1

that traffic go that's going through Hansen

2

Road now?

3

corridor and they're going to use this road

4

to get back to Hana Highway.

5

They're going to come down this

So as a reliever road, I think that we

6

can be a pattern in the long pole to, to be

7

able to alleviate some of the traffic that

8

your concern on Dairy Road presented

9

recently.

And we're prepared to do that at

10

the time that we, we can move forward with

11

this particular section.

12

fair, fair exchange.

I think that's a

13
14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

giving me those explanations.

15

MR. VICENS:

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17
18

Thank you, Chubby, for

My pleasure.
Mr. Vicens, have you met with Don

Medeiros?
MR. VICENS:

I have spoken with Don Medeiros.

19

Don's got, he's got an overflowing plate at

20

this time.

21

That was his specific question because I

22

think he was going to go on Akaku or

23

something that night or the next night.

24

haven't had a chance to sit down but I think

25

whether we're linked directly or not directly

We did speak on the Paia bypass.

We
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1

to transportation, it's a, it's -- he knows

2

about, he knows about this particular leg.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

MR. VICENS:

5
6
7
8
9

Okay.

And, and what we can do and what we

can't do.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

questions for Mr. Vicens?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Any other

Alan?

Chubby, in earlier

discussions on this topic, one of the

10

questions came up was the safety zone for the

11

airport.

And I think it's -- Could you point

12
13

out where that safety zone would end?
MR. VICENS:

I think the safety zone is, he's

14

probably got it on his file over here.

15

just short of Hana Highway as best I

16

remember.

17

?:

18

MR. VICENS:

19

There's the airport.
There's the airport runway and I think

it was right in this area a little bit.

20

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

21

MR. VICENS:

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

23

It's

It's right on the --

Yeah, right on the -You showed, showed it in a

line right there.

24

MR. VICENS:

See these lines?

25

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Yeah, because I wanted to
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1

make sure that when we're looking at this,

2

and I remember when we were discussing this

3

in the community plan process, we're --

4
5
6

MR. VICENS:

We're on the Kahului half of this,

just remember.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So none of the property

7

that we're talking about right now in 33

8

would be in the safety zone area?

9
10
11

MR. VICENS:

No, because the safety zone ends here,

in this area.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

And the green part on 33

12

will be the flood --

13

MR. VICENS:

That's the, that's the basins.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

15

MR. VICENS:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

The flood basins.

Flood basins.
In the, in this proposal

17

when I'm looking at the area right now, you

18

have a secondary road that's coming out of

19

the projects behind Wal-Mart, I guess, coming

20

back from Wal-Mart and it comes back out.

21

MR. VICENS:

Are you talking about here?

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

23

MR. VICENS:

24

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

25

MR. VICENS:

That road right there.

That Hookele?
So that --

That will be the main highway.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

That will be what services

all of this --

3

MR. VICENS:

That's correct.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

5

MR. VICENS:

-- this project area?

That's right.

That's the corridor

6

that we think will be the road that will

7

relieve traffic in the future --

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

9

MR. VICENS:

10

Okay.

So --

-- off Dairy Road.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

-- your intent is not to

11

have all this road, all the traffic from 33

12

go on to Dairy Road but rather to come up in

13

that other road and connect with Puunene

14

Avenue?

15

MR. VICENS:

Yeah.

I think what's going to happen

16

is the people that come from Wailea and

17

Makena is going to come over here and they're

18

going to, going to take a, take a shot up

19

back this way especially if the live in the,

20

Up Country or Haiku area.

21

And then also you know that the

22

Haliimaile Up Country Road, whatever that

23

leads, from, from South Maui to, to Up

24

Country, you know, it's got a very high

25

priority with Senator Inouye so he's
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1

aggressively trying to get federal funds for

2

Federal -- from Federal Highway, Defense

3

Highway moneys.

4

you know, that'll be in, I hate to say it,

5

but it will probably come in before this

6

bypass.

7
8
9
10

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So I think that, that'll,

Well, the other, the other

thing I'm looking at is also the Pulehu Road.
MR. VICENS:

Pulehu --

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

You, you said that Hansen

11

Road is going to be eliminated?

12

MR. VICENS:

At the --

13

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Can you show us where it

14

would be eliminated from the, from the purple

15

on the bottom to that corner?

16

be eliminated?

17
18

MR. VICENS:

So that would

This, this stretch -- Bill, where is

your Hana Highway?

19

MR. MEDEIROS:

20

MR. VICENS:

21

MR. MEDEIROS:

22

MR. VICENS:

This is Fred's --

Oh, this is Hana Highway.
Yeah.

This is Hana Highway.

This is Hana Highway.

So this, this

23

stretch between Hana Highway and Pulehu Road,

24

this is Fred's -- Okay.

25

right here is the intended State closure of

This little stretch
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1

the road and they've got some kind of

2

agreement that will bring the Hana Highway

3

traffic back through that section where we're

4

going to come into, so it will be a natural

5

left turn lighted or traffic signaled --

6

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Okay.

So where would the

7

road and where your project connects up with

8

Hana Highway that people coming down Pulehu

9

Road would be able to go right and --

10

MR. VICENS:

Right in this area.

11

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

12

MR. VICENS:

-- go towards Paia?

Right in this area.

This road will

13

come here, come right around, right into

14

about here.

15

current Pulehu Road Hana Highway --

So just before you reach the

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

17

MR. VICENS:

18

-- intersection.

It's in that, it's

in that vicinity.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21
22

Intersection.

Okay.

Thank you.

Any other questions, Members?

Okay.

My recommendation would be to

accept Matrix Numbers 33 and 34.

23

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

So moved.

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Second.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Moved and seconded.

I also
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1

would like to point out that when we had this

2

in before, we had some language in the text

3

that was taken out when this was taken out so

4

I would like to add that language back in

5

and, and make it part of the motion and let

6

me read it to you.

7

It says, "Development of the Dairy Road

8

Light Industrial Property identified as

9

TMK3-8-1:2 and 3-8-6 portion of 4 and the

10

Airport Triangle Property identified as

11

TMK3-8-79:2-13 and 5-18 and 22 shall include

12

landscape buffers along adjacent highways and

13

shall provide an aesthetic visual corridor

14

utilizing trees and shrubberies to block the

15

massing of buildings as viewed from the

16

highway.

17

shall be utilized including but not limited

18

to the use of solar energy to heat water."

Additionally, alternative energy

19

So this is language that we had in

20

before that I would like to make sure that we

21

have it back in again with this, these two

22

Matrix Items.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

Okay.

That's part of the motion.
Everybody okay with that

language?
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1

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

motion.

5

item?

6

No objections.
No objections.

So that will become part of the
Is there further discussion on this

Mr. Nishiki?

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

I'm sorry.

No way.

7

You know, what is so upsetting to me is we've

8

heard the men in blue and, and the assistant

9

chief says, "You guys not going to believe

10

me.

11

this airport hotel, of course the majority

12

didn't heed the police and, and they know the

13

problem with this.

14

Don't call me here."

The last one with

We had the State Department of

15

Transportation come in and they said now that

16

the Airport Access Road is off the near

17

future planning.

18

Members, this should not even be given

19

consideration at this time.

20

this community as it stands right now, and

21

it's so funny because I was just at the bank

22

or somewhere and I was just talking about

23

Spreckelsville and this --

24
25

Oh, I know.

When you put

I was at a produce company

this morning at 5:00 in the morning, 5:30 in
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1

the morning.

2

was going, "Wayne, what you guys doing about

3

traffic?

4

going back and forth, back and forth talk

5

about this, talk about that."

6

I know I got to drive to Haiku and I stick in

7

traffic at Spreckelsville."

8

And one of the managers there

You guys, this Council just keep on

He said, "But

And then somebody else, one of the

9

secretaries chimed in and went the same way

10

and they said, "Oh, what about the tourists?

11

You guys care about the tourists and what

12

they've got to be put through with the kind

13

of traffic right now?"

14

We can wait until infrastructure is put

15

in.

16

infrastructure is inundated with too much.

17

And until that infrastructure is put in, then

18

we can see due consideration given.

19

And right now this area without the

And I want it say something about

20

responsibility about this Council and with

21

major landowners there.

22

who is the major landowner in that area and,

23

and it's not that I get after them, but I, I

24

would respect them more if there was

25

responsibility given.

And if you look at
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Remember that traffic report the last

2

time and, and asked, you know, the men in

3

blue to come and they said, "Hey, no more

4

large scale developments in this area until

5

the roadway is done."

6

I listen to people concerns me.

7

Well, my eyes and what

I, I'm concerned about the economy and

8

the vision that we have for Maui County as we

9

sit here.

And, and this Council I've had

10

full faith in for a long time.

My faith is

11

beginning to wane a little bit.

I'm sorry.

12

And I don't mean to offend any of you.

13

I saw this morning's statistics about

14

visitor industry and compared to last year

15

and September 9th had a big part but still

16

we've not recovered.

17

below occupancy rates right now and Maui

18

County's even room rates are down leading the

19

State in what we charge and we've had --

20

hotels have had to cut their cost of hotel

21

rooms and it just makes sense.

22

We're about ten percent

But when you inundate an area with more

23

commercial, you cause people to come in

24

there, you're just going to bring more cars

25

in there and more, more traffic.

It is not
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1

the time to do it.

I'd like to see the

2

access road built.

I'd like to see A&B get

3

some of these roads that they say they want

4

put in, because you've seen the K-Mart,

5

you've seen all of these come in but I have

6

not seen much improvements to the roadway and

7

an area that, as I've said, this is not

8

Honolulu where you've got your waterfront

9

along Ala Moana Boulevard and then you're

10

airport farther out towards Pearl Harbor.

11

This is where you've got airport and harbor

12

in the same area, and Chubby talked about it.

13

This will impact even more the amount of

14

vehicles that come and leave a given area.

15

This is different.

16

And until we have a suitable plan, I

17

think that as much as this will be become or

18

is supposedly the best island for business

19

and visitor, this may become the worst island

20

because we've not done our planning with some

21

thought in mind and seeing what necessary

22

infrastructure we need to get in there.

23

for this reason, until that is resolved, I

24

cannot see thinking about infilling more

25

light industrial within this area.

And
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I'm sorry.

Madame Chairman.

I've

2

looked at this, I see, i, I have to hear

3

people.

4

that infrastructure, maybe we can take a

5

breath and say, "Okay.

6

good."

It's not time.

And until we see

You know, this is

7

But for business, for visitor, for the

8

future of how we plan, I, I wish to step back

9

and breathe a little first knowing what we've

10

got, as I said the waterfront and the airport

11

so close in proximity, not to mention

12

community college, just a total impact of

13

what we're doing in this area.

14

it need as little more decentralization in

15

how we look at planning for Maui County.

16

Thank you.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

19

Thank you.
So I will not be supporting

this.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

Carroll?

22

I think maybe

Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Mr.

Thank you, Chair.

One

23

thing about this Council is we certainly have

24

a diversity of opinions.

25

The project over here, I see it in
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1

another light.

I see it as a start to

2

satisfying the community's needs and the

3

problems.

4

sprawl.

5

one place.

6

don't want things spread out all over this

I see it as to where we talk about

Mr. Nishiki talks about all of this
I say that's what we want.

We

7

island.

8

services and we want to keep our open space.

9

We want to consolidate these

I think we've addressed this and we

10

have planned for it.

This is not something

11

that's come up out without planning, this is

12

something that has come to us because it has

13

been thought over carefully, it's been worked

14

over by community groups, commissions and the

15

Council.

16

action that the Chair has recommended.

17

I think it's best for Maui.

18

will in the end alleviate a lot of our

19

traffic problems.

20

truck traffic because of the location.

21

won't have trucks going as many miles on the

22

road going back and forth hauling loads.

23

won't have people as much on the roads

24

because things are more consolidated.

25

good planning.

And I think it is the appropriate

I think it

It will cut down on our
We

We

It's

It's getting away from
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sprawl.
We have addressed concerns about how it

3

looks putting our -- how we're landscaping

4

and I think that's really important.

5

are places even in Honolulu that careful

There

6

thought was given in certain areas to

7

landscaping and it's almost like you're in

8

the country.

9

places like that over there but there are

Agreed there are very few

10

places over there where they have thought it

11

out and I think this is being thought out.

12

I agree with the Chair's

13

recommendation.

14

everyone and I will be supporting the Chair's

15

motion.

16

I think it's good for

Thank you.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you, Mr. Carroll.

17

comments?

18

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Any other

Mr. Arakawa?
Yes, Madame Chairman.

You

19

know, in the perspective of planning when we

20

look at our communities, we look at the

21

proximity of where all the cargo comes into

22

the island, it's Kahului Harbor.

23

we have our industrial area, the less

24

distance we have to travel and those big

25

trucks have to be on the road.

The closer
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If we're developing out this area into

2

the light industrial area where we're

3

receiving most of that cargo and the traffic,

4

it's a relatively short distance.

5

looking at about a mile or so.

We're

6

This area is an area that the roadway

7

has been improved quite a bit so we're coming

8

into a light industrial area.

9

doubt about Dairy Road being congested and

There is no

10

needing to be repaired.

11

of planning, you know, I think that we're

12

looking at this community 10 years, 20 years

13

down the line.

Where do you really want to

14

put this stuff?

Do you really want to move

15

it any place else?

16

commerce coming into our communities.

17

seems to be the logical area, the closest

18

area.

19

But in the process

We have to have the
This

In trying to deal with the State and

20

our County Administration and how they plan

21

or don't plan things and how they don't

22

coordinate, I think we've got a real major

23

problem and I think that's a given.

24

know, anybody who's on the highways, I think

25

Councilmember Nishiki is correct, you can see

You
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1

the congestion.

2

planning, it's because of lack of carrying

3

out a good plan.

4

It's not because of lack of

If the bypass, which is built into this

5

and already is controlled by the State, were

6

built, we wouldn't be talking about the

7

congestion in this area and this area was

8

designed to have that bypass in there so that

9

the transportation would come off of Dairy

10

Road.

11

the money to actually get that done, the

12

Governor pulled the money for it.

13

that road isn't being done the way it is.

14

It's not that this is a bad plan and it's not

15

that this is an inappropriate area to put

16

this kind of activity, because I believe this

17

is, this is the smart planning concept where

18

you would want it.

19

the harbor area, close to the major community

20

where it can be disbursed so you don't have

21

to travel long distances to get to your

22

business area.

23

But the priorities and where to put

That's why

You'd have it close to

That makes sense, you know.

I think as we start developing the, the

24

planning process more and more, we're going

25

to really start getting really ticked off
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1

with what's happening with what government is

2

holding everybody else back on, which is, the

3

major thing is the highway system.

4

If the priorities were to really

5

concentrate in this area, instead of the $80

6

million that's going to repair the bridges in

7

Hana out in that area, which needs to be

8

done, but on a priority system, this is the

9

area that has a lot of concern and a lot of

10

traffic.

11

been.

12

This is where the money should have

Now, we should be screaming to high

13

heck when the Governor pulled the money from

14

this project and messed up the entire plan

15

for this area but it still doesn't take away

16

from the fact that this is the area that

17

needs to have the light industrial area

18

because this is the closest area to the

19

harbor, to the airport, to the cargo

20

facilities and also the closest point to

21

disburse most of that material to our

22

communities in the way of business.

23

So from a planning perspective, I'm

24

supporting this.

From a citizen's

25

perspective, I'm hoping that, you know,
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS

PC 2/28/02
1

sooner or later the Governor will get his act

2

together and actually put the plan in place

3

and work the plan.

101

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

5

Molina?

6

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Any other comments?

Mr.

Thank you, Madame Chair.

I'm

7

not going to echo too much about what has

8

already been said by some of my colleagues

9

but this is the kind of planned project that

10

should have been done years ago, I mean this

11

type of planning in mind because I think it

12

would have alleviated a lot of the concerns

13

we had over the years, but with Maui being

14

voted the best island for the last eight,

15

nine, ten years or whatever, we've somehow

16

become a victim of our success to some

17

people.

18

But, you know, it's important that we

19

use growth to our advantage and plan it

20

right.

21

planned project.

22

So here's a good example of a well

The applicant has stated they have

23

concurrent infrastructure to go in with this

24

project which I believe will mitigate some of

25

the traffic concerns along with the
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3
4
5

supporting your recommendation.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Members, are you ready

for the question?

6

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

Thank you.

Ready.

And prior, prior to that, I guess I

can say a few things too as the Chair.

9

You know, I believe that everything Mr.

10

Nishiki is saying is correct about the

11

congestion, about what happens, why the

12

police department has taken a stand on, on

13

particular, no development period anywhere

14

any time until whatevers happens.

15

I believe that in this project we have

16

some relief in sight for some of the traffic

17

congestion that we're all grumbling about.

18

And I remember and I'm not sure Mr. Nishiki

19

remembers when Dairy Road only had two lanes,

20

not four and we grumbled about it then.

21

as we've grown, it's gotten, you know, it

22

grew to four lanes and now it's still

23

insufficient.

24
25

And

But I look to -- I don't want to hold
my breath until the, you know, until the
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3

what we want to do by getting some alternate

4

routes to Hana Highway through this project

5

and I see that as a, as a partnership that

6

could benefit everyone.

7

If most of the people don't have to go

8

through Dairy Road, I'm sure they would

9

choose not to.

10

If I didn't have to go

through Dairy Road, I wouldn't either.

11

So hopefully that, you know, we can

12

recognize this during the zoning stage that

13

that is where some conditions will be put on

14

the project whereby we would be assured and

15

insured that infrastructure is in place

16

before they give certificates of occupancy to

17

any of the businesses which may be occupying

18

this area.

19

to write a letter to the Public Works

20

Directors stressing that, that if there

21

includes in there the roadway that goes all

22

the way through to Hana Highway that we

23

should be making that condition for the

24

development of this area.

25

And I would be the first person

And for the developer it makes sense to
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2

It's a lot cheaper to do it that way than to

3

do it a bit at a time, so I will -- You know,

4

as I recommended, I will be supporting the

5

motion.

6

Just one point of clarification is to

7

note that in Matrix Item Number 33, that

8

green is open space and we should leave that

9

designation open space so it's not all turned

10

into light industrial.

So if the maker of

11

the motion doesn't mind a friendly amendment

12

to accept the drainage basin as leaving it in

13

open space.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

There, there's a couple

15

things.

16

space but I had a couple things in mind like

17

creating a park in the middle of those

18

basins.

19

I don't mind leaving it in open

We --

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh, I think that still can

20

happen --

21

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

We did that --

-- for the open space.
-- in Paia so that, that's

24

one of the suggestions that I proposed

25

earlier when we were looking at this
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So if open space park can be

2

in the open space, it's fine by me.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

7

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

Okay.

Okay.

Thank you.
I won't (_____)
Second?
No objection.

Yeah, no objection.

Okay.

Thank you.

Members, no

objection to that that we don't include the

10

basin which is already a requirement from

11

elsewhere for them.

12
13
14

Okay.

Any other comments?

Ms.

Johnson, do you have -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah.

The, the only thing

15

that we cannot control is what's going to

16

happen with regard to the State.

17

is the big question.

18

That for me

And, you know, I, I really applaud

19

Chubby for all the things that he's done.

20

Everything that he's got there is great.

21

mean he took the time.

22

I

And I know that other people will

23

disagree with perhaps the position that Mr.

24

Nishiki and I have taken on things, you know,

25

in with regard to growth and whatnot.

I
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1

think that for me the project right now has

2

one big flaw and that is we don't know what

3

the State is going to do and all the best

4

plans in the world that we make here could be

5

totally screwed up by the choice that the

6

State makes.

7

unanswered question for me.

8

And that is the one big

So while I support everything and I

9

still think that we should move forward with

10

other plans, if and when the State does, you

11

know, come forward with this, I, I really

12

have to err on the side of caution only

13

because of the fact that I don't know what

14

that is going to be.

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Mr. Nishiki?
I had, I had more thoughts

17

in regards to why my concern.

18

stated before, if this developer thought that

19

they wanted to see all of this occurring,

20

then I would think that they would address

21

the infrastructure that I think all of us are

22

concerned with.

23

And as I

Also which brings to my concern, this

24

area is really prone to flooding, and I have

25

seen, and the Chairman of this Committee
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1

asked Mr. Vicens about how this was being

2

handled.

3

industrial, so much business in this area and

4

where a lot of that runoff goes, it all goes

5

into those concrete channels that pump again

6

right into that Kanaha, Spreckelsville area

7

and, and, you know, my thoughts about that

8

Ocean environment also, Madame Chairman:

9

fact that with channelization, with more in

10

development, all of that's going right into

11

the ocean with no filtration basins.

Again when you've got so much light

The

12

And finally again, and, and as Jo Anne

13

has stated, you know, picture this please if

14

we allow all of that there and, and picture

15

it as someone coming into Maui is about to

16

experience their first experience, traffic,

17

urban sprawl, light industrial, concentration

18

of probability what they left, their first

19

vision as they come in and their last vision

20

as they're about to leave.

21

For an economy that is visitor-oriented

22

and, and the rest of the commercial engines

23

run on that, it is not a way for proper

24

planning.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.
Mr. Carroll?

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS

PC 2/28/02
1

108

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

A record.

The first time

2

I've spoken twice.

3

more time from the concerns that have been

4

brought up.

5

I felt I had to speak one

Again, for smart growth this is the

6

direction we want to go.

7

away from sprawl.

8

need over here, this type of planning to try

9

to solve our problems.

10

We want to keep

This is what we really

But the reason I really felt I had to

11

speak again is that I hope none of the

12

Council Members are going to make their

13

decisions waiting on the State to do

14

something, we have to take the initiative.

15

We, this Council, needs to make the decisions

16

for our people, not on something out there

17

that might be done by State or Federal.

18

need to make the decisions on what this

19

Council can do and what we can put together.

20

We

If we are going to go and not make

21

decisions waiting on other entities to do

22

certain things on this island, our people are

23

going to suffer and I hope that we don't get

24

into that.

25

the County is the closest thing to the people

I hope that this Council realizes
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1

in this County, this Council is, and that we

2

need to go over there and bite the bullet and

3

start making decisions and try to take

4

actions that will make this place what we

5

want it to be.

Thank you.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

7

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr. Arakawa?

Yes, Madame Chairman.

I

8

want to say a couple things before I withdraw

9

the motion, because it's obvious we're not

10

going -- we're going to have a split here and

11

we can't do anything else.

12

You know, I think it's incumbent on

13

this Council to realize and we always blame

14

the State and the highways because they're

15

State highways that it's the County

16

Administration that sets the priorities in

17

which the State highways are developed.

18

County Administration is the one that goes

19

after the Federal funds, requests for the

20

Federal funds to be put in in the areas that

21

we want it to be put in.

22

The

And when we have projects like this

23

where we say, well, the State is slow, it's

24

because the priorities of the Administration

25

does not allow these projects to go through.
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1

And I think that's been a terrible thing

2

that's been happening throughout our

3

communities and we see this all over.

4

And all of the areas that are really,

5

really cluttered because the traffic hasn't

6

been improved, we have a responsibility in

7

that too as Council Members, because when we

8

start doing the priorities and looking at the

9

budget as to where we want these moneys to be

10

spent, we've just said, "Hey, Administration,

11

you do what you want to do and we're going to

12

approve this."

13

proactive in how we're going to working the

14

budget and directing Administration to fix

15

some of these roads.

16

We need to be a little more

I'm just going to say that and with

17

that, Madame Chairman, I'd like to withdraw

18

the motion.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21
22

Okay.

Objection.
There's an objection to

withdrawing the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

that.

24

for other people.

25

thing.

I have an objection to

I, I said what I did out of respect
I did not have to say one

I could have voted no and the issue
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1

would have been dealt with.

2

will just simply respect the number of people

3

that are here and respect their opinions

4

because whether it's going to go your way or

5

you want to wait for another strategic time,

6

I, I object.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

I hope that you

Ms. Johnson, the, the outcome of

8

the Committee meeting, if this vote were

9

taken and it didn't pass, in the next

10

meeting, any Member could ask for this to be

11

placed back on the agenda.

12
13
14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

If you want a vote, we can

have a vote.
CHAIR TAVARES:

So it's, it's either way.

It will

15

still appear until there are enough votes to

16

either pass or defeat it.

17

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

You want to vote, go ahead.

Mr. Carroll?
There is a motion on the

20

floor and I think that, as Ms. Johnson said,

21

I think that we've had the discussion and we

22

should take a vote on it and I would hope

23

that we do.

24
25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Well, if Mr. Arakawa wants to leave

it on there, that, that's fine.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

That's fine by me.

The

results are same.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Mr. Molina?
Yeah.

Thank you, Madame

5

Chair.

I think most -- Well, the question I

6

had was answered but I just wanted to get an

7

opinion again from the Corporation Counsel

8

what happens if we -- I presume we need the

9

five, we need five votes for it to go either

10

way.

11

does it go from here?

12

Assuming we don't get that five, where

CHAIR TAVARES:

You know, Mr -- Before you start,

13

Mr. Minatoya, the Committee work is different

14

from the Council work, so, you know, it can

15

and different but I'll wait for Mr. Minatoya

16

to offer his opinion.

17

MR. MINATOYA:

The provisions of the County charter

18

that, you know, I referred to at the last

19

meeting do not refer to the committees of the

20

Council; however, the Chapter 92 of the

21

Hawaii Revised Statutes do, does require that

22

the votes be done by a majority of the

23

Members to which the body is entitled.

24

does not refer to an affirmative vote as does

25

the, not like the Boards' and Commissions'

It
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provisions of the County Charter.
So I, I guess a ruling would still be

3

the same that it would take five votes either

4

way up or down to either pass this item or to

5

defeat this item and have it filed.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So --

8

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Roll call.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

-- I call for the question.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

You call for the question?

11

roll call vote has been requested.

12

honor that.

13

Just a reminder.

And a

I will

We know what we're

14

Voting on:

The motion is to approve this and

15

pass it on to the full Council.

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

Councilmember Arakawa?

17

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

18

MR. BOTEILHO:

19

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

20

MR. BOTEILHO:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

23

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

24

MR. BOTEILHO:

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Aye.

Councilmember Carroll?
Aye.

Councilmember Johnson?
No.

Councilmember Molina?
Aye.

Councilmember Nishiki?
No.
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MR. BOTEILHO:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

Aye.

3

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll,
Vice-Chair Molina and Chair Tavares

NOES:

Councilmembers Johnson and Nishiki.

4
5
6
7
8
9

Chair Tavares?

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama, Kane and
Kawano.

MOTION FAILED.

(Matrix No. 33, redesignation from
Agriculture to Light Industrial and
Open Space;
Matrix No. 34, redesignation from
Business/Industrial to Light
Industrial)

10
11
12
13

MR. BOTEILHO:

14

to two.

15
16

Madame Chair, the, the vote is four
The motion fails.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

And my ruling is

that it stays in Committee.

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

No objection.

18

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

We'll bring it up next

19
20

time.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

No objection.

Members, it's

21

3:30.

Mr. Arakawa, did you want to go

22

through this last thing on the Matrix Item

23

and just bring it forth for discussion?

24

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

25

Chairman.

Just for discussion, Madame
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And I do not want to make any

2

decision on this item because I think we need

3

all the Members for this decision.

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah, madame Chair?

Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
You know, if that's the

7

situation, why don't we just wait so that all

8

the Members can hear what is being discussed

9

because there's going to be questions again.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

12
13

Yeah.
And, and I would just ask

that we would defer this item.
CHAIR TAVARES:

That's true.

That being the --

14

That makes a lot of sense because we are

15

going to get into something we have not

16

discussed in any great detail earlier.

17

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19
20

So Mr. Arakawa, if you don't mind,

we'll wait until we have a fuller membership.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

21

seconds?

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

24

I concur.

If I can just block 30

Okay.

any details.

I'm not going to get into

Basically all I'm trying to do

25

is say is if we don't have a language
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1

definition, then lets put it to the nearest

2

definition.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

5
6
7

Right.
So looking at this, you can

look at the consideration.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Please read the memo that

came from Mr. Arakawa regarding that.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah.

Also Ms. Johnson, you had --

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Right.

-- a proposal?
Yes.

If people could also

13

read that in the meantime because I do want

14

to have other people have a chance to look at

15

the proposal.

16
17
18
19

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

This is regarding

agricultural areas -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's in regard to the

language and strengthening --

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

-- the language and then

22

having the implementing action also be within

23

our ordinances that we as a Council take

24

responsibility for the implementing actions

25

so that we can strengthen and protect the ag
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lands that are being rapidly turned into

2

growing community of home crops.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.

Members, do you all have that

4

memo from Ms. Johnson dated February 28th,

5

today's date?

6

next meeting and we'll get back to our

7

business here.

8
9
10

So please review that for our

So if there is no objection, this item
or Mr. Arakawa, the SBR open space
designations will be referred to our next --

11

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

Yes.

-- to whenever we schedule it

again.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Madame Chairman?

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No objection.

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Madame Chairman?

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Any objection -- Yes, Mr. Arakawa?
Just for clarification,

19

it's not just SBR open space, it's any

20

definition that is not --

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

23

Oh, any definition?
Yes, that is not within

the, within the (_____).

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

And prior to our next meeting where

this is scheduled, I will send a memo out to
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1

the Members so that they will all have, know

2

what we going to be talking about and refer

3

to these different documents so everyone will

4

have an opportunity to participate in the

5

discussion.

6

All right.

Any announcements, Members?

7

Oh, Mr. Minatoya, yes, you had, you had

8

an issue.

I'm sorry.

9

memo from Mr. Minatoya dated February 27th?

10

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

11

?:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

Did you all see the

No.

No.
No?

No.

Okay.

I think this went

in your box today.

14

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yesterday.

Or yesterday.
Madame Chair?

You know, since people haven't seen

18

it very much, why don't we just defer this

19

item also if you don't mind, sir?

20

MR. MINATOYA:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

That's fine.
Okay.

We'll defer this one too and

22

post it and make sure that everyone has this

23

before we have a discussion on it.

Thank you

24

very much.

25

Any announcements?

Okay.

Seeing none,
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1

this meeting is adjourned.

2

(Gavel.)

3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

Thank you.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
(Excused GRH, PK, DK)
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion (Item
3); DEFER--NO DISCUSSION (Item 5).

ADJOURN:

3:34 p.m.

23
24
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C E R T I F I C A T E

STATE OF HAWAII

)

3

)

4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUI)

SS.

5
6

I, Mary Anne Young, Certified Shorthand

7

Reporter for the State of Hawaii, hereby

8

certify that the proceedings were taken down

9

by me in machine shorthand and was thereafter

10

reduced to typewritten form under my

11

supervision; that the foregoing represents to

12

the best of my ability a true and correct

13

transcript of the proceedings had in the

14

foregoing matter.

15

I further certify that I am not attorney

16

for any of the parties hereto, nor in any way

17

concerned with the cause.

18
19

DATED this 17th day of March, 2002, in
Honolulu, Hawaii.

20
21
22

____________________________

23
24
25

Mary Anne Young
Hawaii CSR 369, RPR
Notary Public for Hawaii
My Commission Expires: 9/2002
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